

THE CITY RECORD

Official Journal of The City of New York

U.S.P.S.0114-660



VOLUME CXXXVII NUMBER 229

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 1, 2010

PRICE \$4.00

TABLE OF CONTENTS
PUBLIC HEARINGS & MEETINGS
Brooklyn Borough President
Bronx Borough President
City Council
City Planning Commission
Community Boards
Employees' Retirement System
Labor Relations
Landmarks Preservation Commission3392
Board of Standards and Appeals
Transportation

COURT NOTICES
Supreme Court
Richmond County
PROPERTY DISPOSITION
Citywide Administrative Services3395
Municipal Supply Services3395
Sale by Sealed Bid
Police
PROCUREMENT
Citywide Administrative Services3395
Municipal Supply Services3395
Vendor Lists
Education
Contracts and Purchasing

Environmental Protection3396
Fleet Administration
Finance
Health and Hospitals Corporation 3396
Health and Mental Hygiene3396
Agency Chief Contracting Officer3396
Homeless Services
$Office\ of\ Contracts\ and\ Procurement\ .\ .3396$
Housing Preservation and Development 3396
Agency Chief Contracting Officer3396
Juvenile Justice
Parks and Recreation
Revenue and Concessions

School Construction Authority
$Contract\ Administration\ \dots 3397$
Transportation
Division of Traffic3397
AGENCY RULES
Buildings
SPECIAL MATERIALS
Comptroller
Changes in Personnel
LATE NOTICES
Health and Hospitals Corporation 3404
Loft Board3404
School Construction Authority 3404
Office of the Criminal Justice
Coordinator

THE CITY RECORD

MICHAEL R. BLOOMBERG, Mayor

EDNA WELLS HANDY, Commissioner, Department of Citywide Administrative Services. **ELI BLACHMAN,** Editor of The City Record.

Published Monday through Friday, except legal holidays by the Department of Citywide Administrative Services of the City of New York under Authority of Section 1066 of the New York City Charter.

Subscription—\$500 a year; daily, \$4.00 a copy (\$5.00 by mail)
Periodicals Postage Paid at New York, N.Y.
POSTMASTER: Send address changes to THE CITY RECORD, 1 Centre Street, Room 2208, New York, N.Y. 10007 - 1602

Editorial Office 1 Centre Street, Room 2208 New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252

MEETINGS

Subscription Changes/Information 1 Centre Street, Room 2208 New York N.Y. 10007-1602 Telephone (212) 669-8252 The City of New York Home Page provides Internet access via the world wide web to solicitations and awards http://www.nyc.gov/cityrecord

York City Charter for an americanging from an R5B District bounded by a line 160 feet souther Street, a line 180 feet souther

See Also: Procurement; Agency Rules

BROOKLYN BOROUGH PRESIDENT

PUBLIC HEARINGS

UNIFORM LAND USE REVIEW PROCEDURE

Notice is hereby given that, pursuant to Sections 82 and 197-C of the New York City Charter, the Brooklyn Borough President will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Borough President's Conference Room, Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, New York 11201, commencing at 6:00 P.M. on Wednesday, December 1, 2010

CALENDAR ITEM 1
WYTHE AVENUE REZONING ZONING MAP
AMENDMENT - ZONING TEXT AMENDMENT
COMMUNITY DISTRICT 1
070245 ZMK - 070246 ZRK

In the matter applications submitted by JBJ, LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map and Zoning Text to change the zoning designation of the eastern half of the block bounded by Wythe Avenue to the east, South 3rd Street to the south, Kent Avenue to the west and South 2nd Street to the north from M3-1 to a Special Mixed-Use district.

CALENDAR ITEM 2
MAUJER - TEN EYCK - BEDFORD
37/39 MAUJER STREET; 37 TEN EYCK STREET; AND
356/358 BEDFORD AVENUE
UDAAP DESIGNATION - LAND DISPOSITION
COMMUNITY DISTRICT 1
110095 HAK

In the matter an application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development pursuant to: a) Article 16 of the General Municipal Law of New York State for the designation of properties located at 37/39 Maujer Street, 33 Ten Eyck Street, and 356/358 Bedford Avenue as an Urban Development Action Area Project for such area and, b) Section Development Action Area Project for the disposition of such property to a developer to be selected by HPD to facilitate development of 4 four-story buildings with approximately 59 units.

CALENDAR ITEM 3
KINGSWOOD OFFICE AND RETAIL CENTER 1630
EAST 15TH STREET
ZONING MAP CHANGE
COMMUNITY DISTRICT 15
100232 ZMK

In the matter of an application submitted by Kingswood Partners LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New

York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map changing from an R5B District to a C4-4A District property bounded by a line 160 feet southerly of Avenue P, East 15th Street, a line 180 feet southerly of Avenue P, and East 14th Street.

Note: To request a sign language interpreter, or to request TTD services, call Mr. Kevin Parris at (718) 802-3856 at least five business days before the day of the hearing.

n24-d1

■ PUBLIC MEETING

Notice is hereby given that Brooklyn Borough President Marty Markowitz will hold a meeting of the Brooklyn Borough Board in the Court Room, Second Floor, Brooklyn Borough Hall, 209 Joralemon Street, Brooklyn, New York 11201, commencing at 6:00 P.M. on Tuesday, December 7, 2010

• A public hearing and vote will be held on the Draft Zoning Resolution Amendment to the Definition of Key Terms as presented by the Department of City Planning

Note: To request a sign language interpreter, or to request TTD services, call Mr. Andrew Steininger at (718) 802-3877 at least 5 business days before the day of the hearing.

n30-d7

BRONX BOROUGH PRESIDENT

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

A PUBLIC HEARING IS being called by the President of the Borough of the Bronx, Honorable Ruben Diaz Jr. on Thursday, December 2, 2010 commencing at 10:00 A.M. in the office of the Borough President, 851 Grand Concourse, Room 915, Bronx, New York 10451, on the following item:

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, Section Nos. 1d and 3c:

- eliminating from within an existing R7-1 District a C1-3 District bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southwesterly of East Gun Hill Road, Reservoir Place a line 150 feet southwesterly of East Gun Hill Road, and Putnam Place:
 - a line 100 feet southerly of East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, aline 150 southerly of East Gun Hill Road, and Perry Avenue:
 - East 207th Street-Msg. John C. McCarthy Place and its westerly centerline prolongation, a line 150 feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue, East 205th Street, a line 150 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, a line

midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, and a line midway between Rochambeau Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue;

- d. Valentine Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of East 198th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 198th Street;
- e. Valentine Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, East 198th Street, a line midway between Bainbridge Avenue and Pond Place, and a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street;
- f. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, Bedford Park Boulevard, Decatur Avenue, a line 150 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Webster Avenue, and a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard;
- g. a line 150 feet northeasterly of 194th
 Street, Marion Avenue, and a line 100
 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street,
 and a line midway between Valentine
 Avenue and Briggs Avenue; and
- h. Briggs Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue distant 125 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 194th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line midway between East 193rd Street and East 194th Street, Marion Avenue, Bainbridge Avenue and a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 194th Street;
- eliminating from within an existing R7-1 District a C2-3 District bounded by:
 - van Courtlandt Avenue East and its northeasterly centerline prolongation, Reservoir Oval East, a line 150 feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue, East 207th Street-Msgr. John C. McCarthy Place and its westerly centerline prolongation, and a line midway between Rochambeau Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue:
 - b. a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, East 205th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street;
 - c. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, East 201st Street, Webster Avenue, and a line 150 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard;
 - d. a line 100 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Webster Avenue, and East 197th Street; and
 - e. East 194th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 193rd Street, and a line 100 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue;
- 3. eliminating from within an existing R8 District a C2-3 District, bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, East Mosholu Parkway South, Webster Avenue, and East 201st Street;
- 4. changing from an R7-1 District to an R4A District, property bounded by East 193rd Street, a line 150

- feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 193rd Street, a line 300 feet northerly of East Fordham Road and its easterly prolongation, and Marion Avenue;
- 5. changing from an C4-4 District to an R4A District property bounded by a line 300 feet northwesterly of East Fordham Road and its easterly prolongation, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue distant 280 feet northeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue and the northerly street line of East Fordham Road, and Marion Avenue;
- 6. changing from an R7-1 District to and R5A District property bounded by:
 - a. East 210th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 210th Street, a line midway between Bainbridge Avenue and Reservoir Oval West, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Reservoir Oval West distant 320 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Reservoir Oval West and the southwesterly street line of East 210th Street, Reservoir Oval West, East 208th Street, and a line midway between Rochambeau Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue;
 - b. East 207th Street, a line perpendicular to East 206th Street distant 315 feet westerly (as measured along the street line), from the point of intersection of northerly street line of East 206th Street and the westerly street line of Perry Avenue, East 206th Street, and a line 100 feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue;
 - Hull Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue distant 100 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 207th Street, a line midway between Hull Avenue and Decatur Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue distant 450 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 207th Street;
 - d. Hull Avenue, a line 270 feet southwesterly of East 205th Street, a line midway between Hull Avenue and Decatur Avenue, a line 210 feet southwesterly of East 205th Street, Decatur Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street;
 - e. East 201st Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, a line midway between Briggs Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 201st Street, and a line 70 feet southeasterly of Briggs Avenue;
 - East 201st Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line f. $perpendicular\ to\ the\ southeasterly\ street$ line of Decatur Avenue distant 275 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Decatur Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 200 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, a line midway between Marion Avenue and Decatur Avenue, a line perpendicular to northwesterly street line of Decatur Avenue distant 130 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Decatur Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street, and Decatur Avenue;
 - g. East 198th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, East 196th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street, and a line 100 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue; and
 - h. a line 260 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, and a line midway between Briggs Avenue and Valentine Avenue;
- 7. changing from an R8 District to an R5A District property bounded by a line 100 feet southwesterly of east Mosholu Parkway South, a line 125 feet northwesterly of Perry Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 201st Street, Perry Avenue, East 201st Street, a line 90 feet northwesterly of Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 201st Street, and Bainbridge Avenue;
- 8. changing from an R7-1 District to and R5B District property bounded by:

- a. a line 100 feet southwesterly and southerly of East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Perry Avenue and Hull Avenue, a line 200 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, Perry Avenue, a line 375 feet northeasterly of Holt Place, Reservoir Oval East, and Putnam Place;
- b. a line 50 feet southwesterly of East 209th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, East 207th Street, a line midway between Perry Avenue and Hull Avenue, a line 350 feet southwesterly of East 209th Street, Perry Avenue, Holt Place, Reservoir Oval East, a line 200 feet northeasterly of Holt Place, Perry Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 209th Street, and Hull Avenue;
- East 207th Street-Msgr. John C. c. McCarthy Place, Perry Avenue, a line 220 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, a line midway between Perry Avenue and Hull Avenue, a line 55 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, Hull Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street, a line 100feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue, East 206th Street, and a line perpendicular to the northerly street line of East 206th Street distant 315 feet westerly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northerly street line of East 206th Street and the northwesterly street line of Perry Avenue:
- d. a line 120 feet southwesterly of East 205th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street, and Decatur Avenue;
- Bainbridge Avenue, East 201st Street, a e. line 110 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Perry Avenue distant 180 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Perry Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street, Perry Avenue, a line 100 northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Bainbridge Avenue distant 195 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Bainbridge Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street;
- f. Valentine Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 199th Street, a line 125 feet southeasterly of Briggs Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue distant 325 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 199th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 198th Street.
- Marion Avenue, East 199th Street, a line g. 80 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, Oliver Place, Decatur Avenue, East 198th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, a line 130 feet northeasterly of East 197th Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street, a line 90 feet northwesterly of Decatur avenue, East 197th Street, a line 60 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, a line 75 feet southwesterly of East 197th Stree Marion Avenue, Marion Avenue, East 197th Street, a line 100 feet westerly of Marion Avenue, and East 198th Street:
- h. a line 320 feet southwesterly of East 196th Street, a line 110 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, a line 450 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, Marion Avenue, East 195th Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Marion Avenue, a line 350 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, a line 150 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, a line 260 feet northeasterly of 194th Street, and line midway between Briggs Avenue and Valentine Avenue:
- changing from an R71- District to an R5D District property bounded by the westerly centerline prolongation of East 207th Street-Msgr. John C. McCarthy Place, Bainbridge Avenue, East 205th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, East 204th Street, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, and aline midway between Rochambeau Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue;

- 10. changing from an R7-1 District to an R6B District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 100 feet southerly of East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Hull Avenue and Decatur Avenue, a line 305 feet northeasterly of East 209 Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 250 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, a a line 50 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 75 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, and Hull Avenue;
 - b. a line 100 feet northwesterly of
 Bainbridge Avenue, a line midway
 between Rochambeau Avenue and
 Bainbridge Avenue, Bainbridge Avenue, a
 line 100 feet southwesterly of East 204th
 Street, a line midway between Decatur
 Avenue and Webster Avenue, a line 100
 feet northeasterly of East Mosholu
 Parkway North, a line 400 feet
 southwesterly of East 204th Street,
 Bainbridge Avenue, and East Mosholu
 Parkway North, a line 110 feet
 northwesterly of Bainbridge Avenue, and
 Rochambeau Avenue;
 - c. East 197th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 197th Street, Briggs Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 196th Street, a line midway between Valentine Avenue and Briggs Avenue; and
 - d. East 193rd Street, Marion Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue distant 400 feet northeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue and northerly street line of East Fordham Road, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Coles lane, Briggs Avenue, a line 470 feet northeasterly of Coles Lane, and Bainbridge Avenue;
- 11. changing from an R7-1 District to and R7A District property bounded by:
 - a. East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southerly and southwesterly of East Gun Hill Road, and Putnam Place;
 - b. Van Courtlandt Park East, Reservoir
 Oval East, a line 100 feet easterly of
 Bainbridge Avenue, East 205th Street,
 Bainbridge Avenue, the westerly
 centerline prolongation of East 207th
 Street-Msgr. John C. McCarthy Place, a
 line midway between Rochambeau
 Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue, a line
 100 feet southeasterly of Van Courtlandt
 Avenue East, a line 100 feet easterly of
 easterly and northeasterly of East
 Mosholu Parkway North, a line 110 feet
 northwesterly of Bainbridge Avenue, and
 East Mosholu Parkway North;
 - Bainbridge Avenue, a line 400 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East Mosholu Parkway North, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, and East Mosholu Parkway North; and
 - d. Valentine Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Bainbridge Ävenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Bainbridge Avenue distant 195 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Bainbridge Avenue and the southwesterly street line of 201st Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Decatur Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Decatur Avenue distant 275 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Decatur Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Marion Avenue, a line 190 feet northeasterly of East 198th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, and al line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard;
- 12. changing from an R7-1 District to and R7B District property bounded by:
 - a line 100 feet southwesterly of East Gun Hill Road, Hull Avenue, a line 75 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street,
 Decatur Avenue, a line 50 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, a line

100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue a line 250 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 305 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, a line midway between Hull Avenue and Decatur Avenue, a line 100 feet southerly of East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, the northwesterly centerline prolongation of East 210th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 130 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, East 205th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line 120 feet southwesterly of East 205th Street, Decatur Avenue,, a line 210 feet southwesterly of East 205th Street, a line midway between Hull Avenue, a line 55 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, a line midway between Perry Avenue and Hull Avenue, a line 220 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, Perry Avenue, East 207th Street-Msgr. John C. McCarthy Place, a line 100 feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue, Reservoir Oval East, Holt Place, Perry Avenue, a line 350 feet of East 209th Street, a line midway between Perry Avenue and Hull Avenue, East 207th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, a line 50 feet southwesterly of East 209th Street, Hull Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 209th Street, Reservoir Oval East, a line 375 feet northeasterly of Holt Place, Perry Avenue a line 200 feet northeasterly of East 209th Street, and a line midway between Hull Avenue and Perry Avenue; and excluding the area bounded by Hull Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue distant 100 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 207th Street, a line midway between Hull Avenue and Decatur Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue distant 450 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Hull Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 207th

- b. a line 100 feet southerly of Van
 Courtlandt Avenue, a line midway
 between Bainbridge Avenue and
 Rochambeau Avenue, a line 100 feet
 northwesterly of Bainbridge Avenue, and
 a line 100 easterly of East Mosholu
 Parkway North;
- c. East 201st Street, a line 70 feet southeasterly of Briggs Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 201st street, a line midway between Briggs Avenue, and Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, and Valentine Avenue;
- d. Valentine Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, Bainbridge Avenue, a lien perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue distant 325 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Briggs Avenue and the southwesterly street line of 199th Street, a line 125 feet southeasterly of Briggs Avenue and a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 199th Street;
- Perry Avenue, a line perpendicular to the southeasterly street line of Perry Avenue distant 180 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the southeasterly street line of Perry Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 201st Street, a line 110 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, East 201st Street, Decatur Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Decatur Avenue distant 130 feet southwesterly (as measured along the street one) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Decatur Avenue and the southwesterly street line of East 204th Street, a line midway between Marion Avenue and Decatur Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly and easterly of Bedford Park Boulevard;
- f. Marion Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, East 198th Street, Decatur Avenue, Oliver Place, a line 80 feet northeasterly of Decatur Avenue, and East 199th Street;
- y. Valentine Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 198th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 190 feet

- northeasterly of East 198th Street, Marion Avenue, East 198th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street, Bainbridge Avenue East 197th Street, a line midway between Valentine Avenue and Briggs Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 196th Street, Briggs Avenue, a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 197th Street, Bainbridge Avenue, East 196th Street, a line 100 feet northwesterly of Marion Avenue, East 197th Street, Marion Avenue, a line 75 feet southwesterly of East 197th Street, a line 60 feet northwesterly of Decatur Avenue, East 197th Street, a line 150 feet southwesterly of East 198th Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 130 feet northeasterly of East 197th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, East 197th Street, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, East 194th Street, Decatur Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 193rd Street, Bainbridge Avenue, a line 470 feet northeasterly of Coles Lane, Briggs Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, a line 175 feet southeasterly of Marion Avenue, East 195th Street, Marion Avenue, a line 450 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street, a line 110 feet southeasterly of Bainbridge Avenue, a line 320 feet southwesterly of East 196th Street, a line midway between Valentine Avenue and Briggs Avenue, and a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 194th Street:
- h. a line 12 feet northeasterly of Coles Lane, Poe Place, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Coles Lane, Bainbridge Avenue, a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue distant 460 feet northeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue and the northerly street line of East Fordham Road, Marion Avenue, the westerly prolongation of a line 300 feet northerly of East Fordham Road, Bainbridge Avenue, Coles Lane, and Briggs Avenue;
- 13. changing from an C4-4 District to an R7B District property bounded by the westerly prolongation of a line 300 feet northerly of Fordham Road, Marion Avenue, and a line perpendicular to the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue distant 280 feet northeasterly (as measured along the street line) from the point of intersection of the northwesterly street line of Marion Avenue and the northerly street line of East Fordham Road;
- 14. changing from an C8-2 District to an R7B District property bounded by a line 360 feet southerly of East Gun Hill Road, Webster Avenue, the westerly centerline prolongation of East 210th Street, and a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue;
- 15. changing from an R7-1 District to an R7D District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 130 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, East 204th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue;
 - b. East 201st Street, Webster Avenue,
 Botanical Square, Webster Avenue, East
 197th Street, a line 100 southeasterly of
 Decatur Avenue East 198th Street, and al
 ine 120 feet northwesterly of Webster
 Avenue;
 - c. East 194th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 193rd Street, and Decatur Avenue;
- 16. changing from an C8-2 District to an R7D District property bounded by:
 - a. a line 320 feet northeasterly of the southeasterly prolongation of the northeasterly street line of East 205th Street, the southeasterly boundary line of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York New Haven and Harlem Rail Road), East Mosholu Parkway North and its southerly centerline prolongation, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 104th Street, and Webster Avenue;
 - Webster Avenue, Botanical Square and its southeasterly centerline prolongation, the southeasterly boundary line of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York and Harlem Railroad), and Bedford Park Boulevard; and
 - a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, East 197th Street, Webster Avenue, and East 194th Street;

- 17. changing from a C8-2 District to a C4-4 District property bounded by a line 800 feet northeasterly of East Gun Hill Road, the southeasterly boundary line of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York and Harlem Rail Road), East Gun Gill Road, Newell Street, East 210th Street, Webster Avenue, a line 360 feet southwesterly of East Gun Hill Road, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, East 211th Street, and Webster Avenue;
- 18. changing from a C8-2 District to a C4-5D District property bounded by Bedford Park Boulevard, the southeasterly boundary line of a Rail Road right—of-way (New York and Harlem Rail Road), a line perpendicular to the centerline of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York and Harlem Rail Road) distant 1322 feet southwesterly (as measured along the Rail Road right-of-way) from the point of intersection of the centerline of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York and Harlem Rail Road) and the southwesterly street line of Bedford Park Boulevard, and Webster Avenue;
- 19. establishing within a proposed R5D District a C1-4
 District bounded by the westerly centerline
 prolongation of East 207th Street-Msgr. John C.
 McCarthy Place, Bainbridge Avenue, East 205th
 Street, a line 100 feet northeasterly of East 204th
 Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster
 Avenue, East 204th Street, a line midway between
 Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, a line 100
 feet southwesterly of East 204th Street, a line
 midway between Rochambeau Avenue and
 Bainbridge Avenue;
- 20. establishing within a proposed R7A District a C1-4 District bounded by:
 - East 207th Street-Msgr. John C.
 McCarthy Place, a line 100 feet easterly of Bainbridge Avenue, East 205th Street, and Bainbridge Avenue; and
 - a line midway between Marion Avenue and Decatur Avenue, Bedford Park
 Boulevard, Decatur Avenue, a line 100 feet northeasterly of Bedford Park
 Boulevard, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of Bedford Park Boulevard;
- 21. establishing within a proposed R7A District a C2-4
 District bounded by Van Courtlandt Avenue East,
 Reservoir oval East, a line 100 feet easterly of
 Bainbridge Avenue, East 207th Street, the westerly
 centerline prolongation of East 207th Street-Msgr.
 John C. McCarthy Place, a line midway between
 Rochambeau Avenue and Bainbridge Avenue;
- 22. establishing within a proposed R7B District a C2-4
 District bounded by a line 100 feet northwesterly of
 Decatur Avenue, a line midway between East 194th
 Street and East 193rd Street, Decatur Avenue, and
 a line 100 feet southwesterly of East 193rd Street;
- 23. establishing within a proposed R7D District a C2-4 District bounded by
 - a line 320 feet northeasterly of the southeasterly prolongation of the northeasterly street line of East 205th Street, the northwesterly boundary line of a Rail Road right-of-way (New York and Harlem Rail Road) a line 110 feet northeasterly of East 204th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Webster Avenue, East Mosholu Parkway North and its southeasterly centerline prolongation, a line midway between Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue, East 204th Street, a line 120 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue, East 205th Street, a line 100 feet southeasterly of Decatur Avenue, a line 130 feet northeasterly of East 205th Street, and Webster Avenue; and
 - b. East 201st Street, Webster Avenue,
 Botanical Square and its southeasterly
 centerline prolongation, the northwesterly
 boundary line of a Rail Road right-of-way
 (New York and Harlem Rail Road),
 Bedford Park Boulevard, Webster
 Avenue, a line 100 feet southwesterly of
 East 193rd Street, Decatur Avenue, East
 194th Street, a line midway between
 Decatur Avenue and Webster Avenue,
 East 197th Street, a line 100 southeasterly
 of Decatur Avenue, East 198th Street,
 and a line 120 feet northwesterly of
 Webster Avenue; and
- 24. establishing within an existing R8 District a C2-4
 District bounded by East Mosholu Parkway South,
 Webster Avenue, East 201st Street, and a line 120
 feet northwesterly of Webster Avenue;

Borough of the Bronx, Community Districts 7 and 12, as shown on a diagram (for illustrative purposes only) dated September 27, 2010 and subject to conditions of CEQR Declaration E-249.

ANYONE WISHING TO SPEAK MAY REGISTER AT THE HEARING. PLEASE ALSO NOTE THAT THE ROOM FOR THE HEARING IS 915. PLEASE USE THE ELEVATOR BANK ON EAST 161ST STREET TO THE 9TH FLOOR. ANY ADDITIONAL QUESTIONS CONCERNING THIS MATTER CAN BE MADE TO THE BOROUGH PRESIDENT'S OFFICE AT 718-590-6124.

CITY COUNCIL

PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Council has scheduled the following public hearings on the matters indicated below:

The Subcommittee on Zoning and Franchises will hold a public hearing in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, New York 10007, commencing at 9:30 A.M. on Monday, December 6, 2010.

The Subcommittee on Landmarks, Public Siting and Maritime Uses will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, New York 10007, commencing at 11:00 A.M. on Monday, December 6, 2010:

97 BOWERY BUILDING MANHATTAN CB - 3 20115269 HKM (N 110092 HKM) Designation (List No. 433/LP-2353) by the Landmarks Preservation Commission pursuant to Section 3020 of the New York City Charter regarding the landmark designation of the 97 Bowery Building, located at 97 Bowery (Block 304, Lot 2), as an historic landmark.

EVELENTH STREET METHODIST EPISCOPAL CHAPEL MANHATTAN CB - 3 20115270 HKM (N 110094 HKM)

Designation (List No. 433/LP-2398) by the Landmarks Preservation Commission pursuant to Section 3020 of the New York City Charter regarding the landmark designation of the Eleventh Street Methodist Episcopal Chapel, located at 545-547 East 11th Street (Block 405, Lot 39), as an historic

LOEW'S CANAL STREET THEATRE BUILDING MANHATTAN CB - 3 20115271 HKM (N 110093 HKM)

Designation (List No. 433/LP-2368) by the Landmarks Preservation Commission pursuant to Section 3020 of the New York City Charter regarding the landmark designation of the Loew's Canal Street Theatre Building, located at 31 Canal Street (Block 297, part of Lot 1), as an historic landmark.

The Subcommittee on Planning, Dispositions and Concessions will hold a public hearing on the following matters in the Council Committee Room, 250 Broadway, 16th Floor, New York City, New York 10007, commencing at 1:00 P.M. on Monday, December 6, 2010:

PLAZA BORIQUEN

BRONX CB-1

20115303 HAX

Application submitted by the New York City Department of Housing Preservation and Development pursuant to the Private Housing Finance Law for approval of a project summary, a real property tax exemption and approval of the Regulatory Agreement for property located at Block 2282/ Lots 45, 75; Block 2283/Lot 40 in Council District No. 8.

PRC SIMPSON STREET

BRONX CB - 2

20115304 HAX

Application submitted by the Department of Housing Preservation and Development pursuant to the New York Private Housing Finance Law for approval of a project summary, a conveyance, real property tax exemptions, consent to the voluntary dissolution of a redevelopment company, a conveyance, and approval of a Regulatory Agreement for property located at Block 2711/Lots 17 and 19; Block 2712/Lots 1, 9, 11, 23, 40; Block 2714/Lots 1, 61, 64; Block 2723/Lot 12 in Council District No. 17.

n30-d6

CITY PLANNING COMMISSION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT RESOLUTIONS Have been adopted by the City Planning Commission Scheduling public hearings on the following matters to be held at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street New York, New York, on Wednesday, December 1, 2010 at 10:00 A.M.

BOROUGH OF THE BRONX No. 1 **PUTNAM GREENWAY**

CD 8

C 090196 MMX

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Parks and Recreation, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter, for an amendment to the City Map involving:

- the establishment of a park running generally alongside the Major Deegan Expressway, between West 230th Street and Van Cortlandt Park South; and
- the establishment of a park addition to Van Cortlandt Park, between Van Cortlandt Park South and The Bronx-Westchester County Line,

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 13129, dated May 21, 2010 and signed by the Borough

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN No. 2 ATLANTIC AVENUE BID

CD 2, 6

N 110117 BDK

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Department of Small Business Services on behalf of the Atlantic Avenue Business Improvement District pursuant to Section 25-405 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York, as amended, concerning the formation of the Atlantic Avenue Business Improvement District.

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN No. 3 209 HESTER STREET

C 080277 ZSM

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by 209-211 $\,$ Hester Street, LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for the grant of a special permit pursuant to Section 74-781 of the Zoning Resolution to modify the use regulations of Section 42-14(D)(1)(d) and Section 42-14D(2)(b) to allow Use group 17D (Joint Living Work Quarters for Artists) and/or Use Group 6 uses on portions of the ground floor and cellar of an existing 7-story building, erected prior to December 15, 1961, and occupies more than 3,600 square feet of lot area, on property located at 209-11 Hester Street (Block 235, Lot 24), in an M1-5B District.

Plans for this proposal are on file with the City Planning Commission and may be seen in Room 3N, 22 Reade Street, New York, N.Y. 10007.

BOROUGH OF QUEENS No. 4 GLENN AVENUE DEMAPPING

CD 8

CD 5

CD 2

C 090363 MMQ IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Sri Chinmoy Centre Church, pursuant to Sections 197-c and 199 of the New York City Charter, and Section 5-430 et seq. of the New York City Administrative Code, for an amendment to the City Map involving:

- the elimination, discontinuance and closing of Glenn Avenue from 162nd Street to 85th Avenue and 164th
- the modification of grades necessitated thereby,

including authorization for any acquisition or disposition of real property related thereto, in accordance with Map No. 5008, dated July 9, 2010 and signed by the Borough

No. 5 RIDGEWOOD SOUTH HISTORIC DISTRICT N 110139 HKQ

IN THE MATTER OF a communication dated November 4, 2010 from the Executive Director of the Landmarks Preservation Commission regarding the landmark designation of Ridgewood South Historic District, designated by the Landmarks Preservation Commission on October 26, $2010 \ (List\ No.\ 434,\ LP\ No.2348).$ The Ridgewood South Historic District consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the southwest corner of Woodward and Catalpa Avenues, extending south along the western curbline of Catalpa Avenue across Onderdonk Avenue to the southern curbline of Onderdonk Avenue, easterly across Catalpa Avenue and the southern curbline of Onderdonk Avenue to a line extending northerly from the eastern (rear) property line of 57-34 Catalpa Avenue, southerly along said line and the eastern (rear) property lines of 57-34 through 57-14 Catalpa Avenue, westerly along the southern property line of 57-14 Catalpa Avenue to the eastern curbline of Catalpa Avenue, northerly along said eastern curbline of Catalpa Avenue to a line extending easterly across Catalpa Avenue from the southern property line of 57-17 Catalpa Avenue, westerly along said line and the southern property lines of 57-17 Catalpa Avenue and 18-20 Cornelia Street to the western curbline of Cornelia Street, southerly along said western curbline of Cornelia Street to a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 18-11 Cornelia Street, westerly along said line and the southern property line of 18-11 Cornelia Street to the western (rear) property line of 18-11 Cornelia Street, northerly along said western (rear) property line of 18-11 Cornelia Street and the western (rear) property lines of 18-11 through 18-15 Cornelia Street to the southern property line of 18-20 Putnam Avenue, western along said southern property line of 18-20 Putnam Avenue and the southern property lines of 18-19 Putnam Avenue, 18-20 and 18-19 Madison Street, and 18-20 Woodbine Street to the western curbline of Woodbine Street, southerly along said western curbline of Woodbine Street to a line extending easterly from the southern property line of 18-13 Woodbine Street, westerly along said line and the southern property line of 18-13 Woodbine Street, northerly along the western (rear) property line of 18-13 Woodbine Street and the western (rear) property lines 18-15 through 18-29 Woodbine Street to the southern curbline of Onderdonk Avenue, easterly along southern curbline of Onderdonk Avenue to the curbline of Woodbine Street, northerly across Onderdonk Avenue and along the eastern curbline of Woodbine Street to a line extending westerly from the northern property line of 18-66 Woodbine Street, easterly along said line and the northern property line of 18-66 Woodbine Street to the western (rear) property line of 18-67 Madison Street, northerly along said western (rear) property line of 18-67 Madison Street and the western (rear) property lines of 18-69 through 18-77 Madison Street, northeasterly along the western property lines of 18-79 through 18-85 Madison Street (aka 768 Woodward Avenue) to the southern curbline of Woodward Avenue, and easterly along the southern curbline of Woodward Avenue, to the point or place of beginning.

YVETTE V. GRUEL, Calendar Officer **City Planning Commission** 22 Reade Street, Room 2E New York, New York 10007 Telephone (212) 720-3370

n17-d1

COMMUNITY BOARDS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 11 - Monday, December 6, 2010 at 7:30 P.M., M.S. 158, 46-35 Oceania Street, Bayside, NY

BSA# 245-49-BZ

An application to the New York City Board of Standards and Appeals to reopen and amend a previously granted variance to legalize the existing accessory management office and cancel the term limit of the variance at 78-09 Springfield Boulevard, Queens.

BSA# 926-86-BZ

An application to the New York City Board of Standards and Appeals to extend the term of a previously granted variance to allow the continued use of the existing automotive dealership for the sale and service of automobiles at 217-07 Northern Boulevard, Queens.

n29-d6

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF QUEENS

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 04 - Tuesday, December 7, 2010 at 7:00 P.M., VFW Post #150, 51-11 108th Street, Corona, NY

NYC Department of Transportation will present Traffic Study Findings, Queens Center Mall area. The proposal consists converting the two-way operation of 57th Avenue from 92nd Street to 90th Street to a one-way west bound operation and related traffic improvements.

PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the following matters have been scheduled for public hearing by Community Boards:

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

COMMUNITY BOARD NO. 06 - Thursday, December 2, 2010 at 6:00 P.M., Long Island College Hospital, 339 Hicks Street, Brooklyn, NY

#C 110118ZMK

20-30 Carroll Street Rezoning

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the NYC Department of City Planning pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, changing from an M1-1 district to an R6B district property.

#C 090225ZMK

Carroll Street Rezoning

IN THE MATTER OF an application submitted by the Center for Negative Thinking LLC pursuant to Sections 197-c and 201 of the New York City Charter for an amendment of the Zoning Map, changing from an M1-1 district to an R6B district property.

n30-d2

EMPLOYEES' RETIREMENT SYSTEM

MEETING

Please be advised that the next Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the New York City Employees' Retirement System has been scheduled for Thursday, December 2, 2010 at 9:30 A.M. to be held at the New York City Employees Retirement System, 335 Adams Street, 22nd Floor Boardroom, Brooklyn, NY 11201-3751.

n24-d2

LABOR RELATIONS

DEFERRED COMPENSATION PLAN

MEETING

The New York City Deferred Compensation Plan Board will hold its monthly meeting on Wednesday, December 1, 2010 from 10:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. The meeting will be held at 40 Rector Street, 3rd Floor, NYC.

n29-d1

LANDMARKS PRESERVATION **COMMISSION**

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25,309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday, **December 14**, 2010 at 9:30 A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-0403 - Block 1062, lot 8-29 8th Avenue - Park Slope Historic District A Romanesque Revival style rowhouse designed by Charles Werner and built in 1888. Application is to legalize a roof deck constructed in non-compliance with Certificate of No Effect 10-1268. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-0461 - Block 188, lot 9385 Greenwich Street, aka 71 North Moore Street - Tribeca West Historic District

A building originally built in 1805-08 and altered in 1874 by Peter L. P. Tostevin, and a converted dwelling built c. 1815 and altered in 1949 by John A. Knubel. Application is to construct a rooftop stair bulkhead. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4203 - Block 1400, lot 14-195-207 Broadway, aka 2-18 Dey Street, 160-170 Fulton Street - American Telephone Company & Telegraph Building - Individual Landmark & Interior Landmark A neo-Classical style office building designed by William Welles Bosworth and built in phases from 1912-1922. Application is to install lighting at the ceiling and to establish a master plan governing the future installation of stairs, signage, display, light fixtures, partitions, furniture, and power connections. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4362 - Block 1400, lot 14-195-207 Broadway, aka 2-18 Dey Street, 160-170 Fulton Street - American Telephone Company & Telegraph Building - Individual Landmark & Interior Landmark A neo-Classical style office building designed by William Welles Bosworth and built in phases from 1912-1922. Application is to create a new masonry opening, install a door, partitions, a fire stair enclosure. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 10-9622 - Block 210, lot 9-326 Canal Street - Tribeca East Historic District An Italianate style store and loft building designed by John M. Hoffman and built in 1866-67, and altered by Samuel Edson Gage in 1920-21. Application is to install storefront infill. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4143 - Block 510, lot 45-295 Lafayette Street - The Puck Building- Individual Landmark

A Romanesque Revival style building designed by Albert Wagner and built in 1885-86 with alterations in 1892-93 and 1897-99. Application is to remove a fence, install storefront infill and illuminated signage. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3558 - Block 530, lot 31-53 Great Jones Street - NoHo Historic District A storage building constructed circa 1882 and altered in 1928 by Harry Kirshbaum. Application is to alter the front parapet and install storefront infill, an awning and signage. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3630 - Block 614, lot 3-291 West 4th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A Federal style house built in 1827-28. Application is to construct a rear yard and rooftop additions, alter the rear facade and excavate the basement level. Zoned R6. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3560 - Block 821, lot 32-11 West 19th Street - Ladies' Mile Historic District A Beaux-Arts style store and loft building designed by Robert Maynicke and built in 1903-04. Application is to construct a rooftop addition and install rooftop mechanical equipment. Zoned C6-4A. Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3542 - Block 856, lot 7502-225 Fifth Avenue - Madison Square North Historic District A Beaux-Arts style store building designed by Francis H. Kimball and Harry E. Donnell and built in 1906-07. Application is to modify storefront openings, install storefront infill, alter the canopy, and install signage. Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-2253 - Block 1288, lot 33-360-376 Park Avenue, aka 75-83 East 52nd Street, 60-64 East 53rd Street - Racquet and Tennis Club Building-Individual Landmark

A neo-Italian Renaissance style club building, designed by McKim, Mead and White and built in 1916-1918. Application is to install storefront infill. Community District 5.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3656 - Block 1381, lot 59 20 East 67th Street - Upper East Side Historic District A neo-Georgian style apartment building designed by Mott B. Schmidt and built in 1925. Application is to install a blade sign. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-1182 - Block 1407, lot 56-1012 Lexington Avenue - Upper East Side Historic District Extension

A neo-Grec style rowhouse designed by Thom and Wilson and built in 1880-81. Application is to install storefront infill and signage. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4165 - Block 1121, lot 51-40 West 69th Street- Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Gilbert A. Schellenger and built in 1895-96. Application is to construct a stoop and a rear yard addition. Zoned R8B. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3719 - Block 1127, lot 25-11 West 74th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

A Queen Anne style rowhouse with neo-Grec style elements designed by Daniel Burgess and built in 1889-90. Application is to modify a fence and install a barrier-free access lift. Community District 7.

☞ d1-14

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to the provisions of Title 25, chapter 3 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-307, 25-308, 25,309, 25-313, 25-318, 25-320) (formerly Chapter 8-A, Sections 207-6.0, 207-7.0, 207-12.0, 207-17.0, and 207-19.0), on Tuesday, December 7, 2010 at 9:30 A.M. in the morning of that day, a public hearing will be held in the Conference Room at 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor, Borough of Manhattan with respect to the following properties and then followed by a public meeting. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing or attend the meeting should call or write the Landmarks Commission no later than five (5) business days before the hearing or meeting.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF QUEENS 11-1992 - Block 132, lot 131 -39-09 49th Street - Sunnyside Gardens Historic District A Colonial Revival style brick rowhouse designed by Clarence Stein, Henry Wright, and Frederick Ackerman, and built in 1927. Application is to alter the enclosed rear porch. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND 11-2994 - Block 2390, lot 194 -435 Richmond Hill Road - Sylvanus Decker Farm-Individual Landmark

An early 19th Century style farmhouse built c. 1810, and altered c. 1840. Application is to construct a new building and a parking lot. Zoned R3X. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-1953 - Block 292, lot 33 -158 Court Street - Cobble Hill Historic District A Greek Revival style rowhouse built in 1848. Application is to install a barrier free access ramp. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-4104 - Block 310, lot 3 -439-445 Hicks Street, aka 126-140 Baltic Street - Cobble Hill

Model tenement buildings designed by William Field & Son and built in 1876-77. Application is to establish a master plan governing the future installation of windows. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 10-0174 - Block 305, lot 1 -417-435 Hicks Street, aka 132-142 Warren Street, 125-133 Baltic Street - Cobble Hill Historic District Model tenement buildings designed by William Field & Son and built between 1878 and 1879. Application is to establish a master plan governing the future installation of windows. Community District 6.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 09-5591 - Block 274, lot 1001 -300 Henry Street, aka 117-119 Atlantic Avenue - Brooklyn Heights Historic District

An altered Greek Revival style building, originally built in 1840-1849. Application is to install an areaway railing. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-3820 - Block 275, lot 28 -303 Henry Street - Brooklyn Heights Historic District A Greek Revival style rowhouse built in 1840-49. Application is to alter the areaway, install an areaway railing and rear yard fence, construct a carport, modify a rear yard extension and install lot line windows. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-3424 - Block 2089, lot 32 -180 Washington Park - Fort Greene Historic District A French Second Empire style rowhouse, designed by Joseph H. Townsend, and built c. 1866. Application is to alter the rear facade of a visible rear yard extension. Zoned R6. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN 11-3350 - Block 1144, lot 41 -622 Bergen Street - Prospect Heights Historic District An Italianate style flats building designed by Christopher P. Skelton and built in 1889. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned R6B. Community District 8.

BINDING REPORT

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3846 - Block 2, lot 1 -10 South Street - Battery Maritime Building - Individual Landmark

A Beaux-Arts style marine terminal building designed by Walker & Morris and built in 1906-09. Application is to replace the lift bridges. Community District 1.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4059 - Block 485, lot 7 -70 Greene Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A store and tenement building built in 1860 and altered in 1872. Application is to modify rooftop additions and replace storefront infill. Zoned M1-5A. Community District 2.

MODIFICATION OF USE AND BULK

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-1274 - Block 485, lot 7 -70 Greene Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A store and tenement building built in 1860 and altered in 1872. Application is to request that the Landmarks Preservation Commission issue a report to the City Planning Commission relating to an application for a Modification of Use pursuant to Section 74-711 of the zoning resolution. Zoned M1-5A. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4055 - Block 499, lot 35 -105 Mercer Street - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District A dwelling built in 1820. Application is to legalize a stoop gate and security grilles installed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3580 - Block 512, lot 16 -164-166 Mercer Street, aka 591 Broadway - SoHo-Cast Iron Historic District

A store and loft building built in 1859. Application is to

install a painted wall sign. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4112 - Block 572, lot 14 -56 West 9th Street - Greenwich Village Historic District An Anglo-Italianate style rowhouse with an English basement built by Reuben R. Wood in 1853. Application is to replace leaded glass windows on the rear facade. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3140 - Block 552, lot 50 -116 Waverly Place - Greenwich Village Historic District A transitional Romanesque Revival/Queen Anne style apartment house, designed by Louis F. Heinecke in 1891. Application is to redesign and rebuild the rear facade, construct a rooftop bulkhead, and install railings. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-4051 - Block 621, lot 4 -544 Hudson Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A garage building altered in 1934-35. Application is to alter the front facade, and add windows and a door on the secondary facade. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-0975 - Block 181, lot 7501 -361 Greenwich Street - Greenwich Village Historic District A residential building built in 1807 and altered by the construction of additional stories in 1872. Application is to construct a rooftop addition. Zoned C6-2. Community District 2.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 10-8517 - Block 719, lot 4-467 West 21st Street - Chelsea Historic District An Italianate style rowhouse built in 1853. Application is to legalize alterations to the rear façade performed without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits. Community District 4.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-2587 - Block 1201, lot 47 -32 West 88th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District.

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Thom & Wilson and built in 1887-89. Application is to construct a rear yard addition. Zoned R7-2. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-0024 - Block 1200, lot 45-24 West 87th Street - Upper West Side/Central Park West Historic District

A Renaissance Revival style rowhouse designed by Thom & Wilson and built in 1891. Application is to alter the areaway. Community District 7.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-2428 - Block 1380, lot 15 -

21 East 65th Street - Upper East Side Historic District A rowhouse built in 1881 and altered in the neo-Federal style by Scott & Prescott in 1929. Application is to modify the storefront entryway. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-3001 - Block 1404, lot 67 -110 East 70th Street - Upper East Side Historic District A residence originally built in 1869 and altered by Robertson & Potter in 1905 in the simplified Beaux-Arts style. Application is to create an areaway. Community District 8.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 10-5578 - Block 1718, lot 72 -188 Lenox Avenue - Mount Morris Park Historic District A Queen Anne style rowhouse designed by Schwarzman and Buchman and built in 1886-87. Application is to legalize the removal of the stoop without Landmarks Preservation Commission permits, and to install new storefront infill and alter the facade. Community District 10.

CERTIFICATE OF APPROPRIATENESS

BOROUGH OF MANHATTAN 11-2950 - Block 2061, lot 135 -739 St. Nicholas Avenue, aka 400 West 147th Street -Hamilton Heights/Sugar Hill Historic District A Classical Revival style rowhouse designed by Henri Fouchaux and built in 1898-1900. Application is to install railings at the stoop and areaway wall. Community District 9. $\,$

n23-d7

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2010

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT PURSUANT to the provisions of 3020 of the New York City Charter and Chapter 3 of Title 24 of the Administrative Code of the City of New York (Sections 25-303 and 25-313) that on Tuesday, December 14, 2010 at 9:30 AM, at the Landmarks Preservation Commission will conduct a public hearing in the Public Meeting Room of the Landmarks Preservation Commission, located at The Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street, $9^{\hbox{th}}$ Floor North, City of New York with respect to the following proposed Historic District. Any person requiring reasonable accommodation in order to participate in the hearing should call or write the Landmarks Preservation Commission, [Municipal Building, 1 Centre Street, 9th Floor North, New York, NY 10007, (212) 669-7700] no later than five (5) business days before the hearing. There will also be a public meeting on that day.

ITEM TO BE HEARD

BOROUGH OF BROOKLYN

PUBLIC HEARING ITEM NO. 1

LP-2449

 $\underline{PROPOSED}\;\underline{BOROUGH}\;\underline{HALL}\;\underline{SKYSCRAPER}\;\underline{HISTORIC}$ DISTRICT

Boundary Description

The proposed Borough Hall Skyscraper Historic District consists of the property bounded by a line beginning at the intersection of the southern curbline of Montague Street and the western curbline of Court Street, continuing southerly along the western curbline of Court Street to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending westerly from and parallel with the lowest stair riser of the front steps of Brooklyn Borough Hall at 209 Joralemon Street (aka 209-245 Joralemon Street, 1-43 Court Street, and 384 Adams Street), easterly along said line to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending northerly from and parallel to the eastern outside wall of Brooklyn Borough Hall at 209 Joralemon Street (aka 209-245 Joralemon Street, 1-43 Court Street, and 384 Adams Street), southerly along said line and across the roadbed of Joralemon Street to the southern curbline of Joralemon Street, easterly along said curbline to a point formed with its intersection with a line extending northerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street), southerly along a portion of said property line, easterly along a portion of the northern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street), southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street) to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending easterly from a portion of the southern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street), westerly along said line and a portion of the southern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street), southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street), westerly along a portion of the southerly property line of 210 Joralemon Street (aka 208-230 Joralemon Street and 45-63 Court Street) to the eastern curbline of Court Street, southerly along said curbline to the northern curbline of Livingston Street, across the roadbed of Court Street and along the northern curbline of Livingston Street to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending southerly from the western property line of 75 Livingston Street (aka 71-75 Livingston Street and 66 Court Street), northerly along said property line and a portion of the western property line of 62 Court Street (aka 58-64 Court Street), westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 62 Court Street (aka 58-64 Court Street), a portion of the southern property line of 50 Court Street (aka 46-50 Court Street and 194-204 Joralemon Street), and a portion of the southern property line of 186 Joralemon Street (aka 186-190 Joralemon Street), northerly along a portion of the western property line of 186 Joralemon Street (aka 186-190 Joralemon Street), westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 186 Joralemon Street (aka 186-190 Joralemon Street) and along a portion of the southern property line of 184 Joralemon Street, southerly along a portion of the eastern property line of 184 Joralemon Street, westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 184 Joralemon Street, northerly along the western property line of 184 Joralemon Street, across the roadbed of Joralemon Street, and along the western property line of 191 Joralemon Street (aka 187-191 Joralemon Street), easterly along the northern property lines of 191 Joralemon Street (aka 187-191 Joralemon Street) and 193 Joralemon Street and a portion of the northern property line of 44 Court Street (aka 38-44 Court Street and 195-207 Joralemon Street), northerly along the western property line of 186 Remsen Street (aka 184-188 Remsen Street) and across the roadbed of Remsen Street to the northern curbline of Remsen Street, westerly along said curbline of to a point formed by its intersection with a line extending southerly from a portion of the western property line of 188 Montague Street (aka 188-190 Montague Street and 165 Remsen Street), northerly along said property line, westerly along a portion of the southern property line of 188 Montague Street (aka 188-190 Montague Street and 165 Remsen Street) and the southern property line of 186 Montague Street (aka 184-186 Montague Street), northerly along the western property line of 186 Montague Street (aka 184-186 Montague Street) to the southern curbline of Montague Street, easterly along said curbline to the point of the beginning.

n29-d13

BOARD OF STANDARDS AND APPEALS

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

DECEMBER 14, 2010, 10:00 A.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public hearing, Tuesday morning, December 14, 2010, 10:00 A.M., at 40 Rector Street, 6th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10006, on the following matters:

SPECIAL ORDER CALENDAR

55-45-BZ

APPLICANT - Walter C. Maffei, AIA, for Donato Passarella, owner

SUBJECT - Application August 31, 2010 - Pursuant to ZR (§11-411) for an Extension of Term of an existing Gasoline Service Station (Spirit) which expired on February 27, 2009; Extension of Time to obtain a Certificate of Occupancy which expired on May 2, 2001; waiver of the rules. C2-4/R6B zoning

PREMISES AFFECTED - 51 Kingsland Avenue, Woodpoint Road, Frost Street, Block 2866, Lot 40, Borough of Brooklyn. **COMMUNITY BOARD #1BK**

245-49-BZ

APPLICANT - Simons & Wright LLC, for Alley Pond Owners Corporation, owner.

SUBJECT - Application October 7, 2010 - Amendment/ Waiver to legalize the conversion of one residential unit to be used as an accessory residential management office and to eliminate the term. R3-2 zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED - 78-09 Springfield Boulevard, east

side of Springfield between Kingsbury Avenue and Union Turnpike, Block 7842, Lot 33, Borough of Queens. COMMUNITY BOARD # 11Q

APPLICANT - Eric Palatnik, P.C., for BP Products, Incorporated, owner.

SUBJECT – Application October 5, 2010 – Pursuant to ZR (§11-411) for an Extension of Term for the continued operation of a Gasoline Service Station (British Petroleum) which expires on January 31, 2011. R3-2 zoning district. PREMISES AFFECTED - 245-20 139th Avenue, southwest corner of Conduit Avenue, Block 13614, Lot 23, Borough of

COMMUNITY BOARD #13Q

APPLICANT - David L. Businelli, R.A., for Richard Sgarato,

SUBJECT - Application August 30, 2010 - Extension of Term of a previously approve variance (§72-21) which permitted the legalization of a two (2) story and cellar commercial building contrary to the use regulations. R3X

PREMISES AFFECTED -1444 Clove Road, 61' North of intersection Tioga Street and Clove Road, Block 658, Lot 20, Borough of Staten Island.

COMMUNITY BOARD #1SI

APPLICANT – The Law Office of Fredrick A. Becker for Green 19 W44 Owner, LLC, owner; TSI West 44 LLC d/b/a New York Sports Club, lessee.

SUBJECT - Application August 25, 2010 - Extension of Term of a previously approved Special Permit (§73-36) for the continued operation of a physical culture establishment (New York Sports Club) which expired on July 25, 2010. C6-4.5 (MID) zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 19 West 44th Street, northerly side of West 44th Street, 150' west of 5th Avenue, Block 1260, Lot 24, Borough of Manhattan.

COMMUNITY BOARD #3M

128-00-BZ

APPLICANT - Rothkrug Rothkrug & Spector, LLP, for CRP/Capstone 14W Property Owner, LLC c/o CB Richard Ellis, owner; Equinox Wall Street Incorporated, lessee. SUBJECT – Application September 30, 2010 – Extension of Term of a previously granted Special Permit (ZR §73-36) for the continued operation of a Physical Culture Establishment (Equinox) which expired on September 12, 2010. C5-5(LM) zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 10/16 Wall Street, north west corner of Wall Street and Nassau Street, Block 46, Lot 9, Borough of Manhattan.

COMMUNITY BOARD #1M

APPEALS CALENDAR

APPLICANT – Zygmunt Staszewski, for Breezy Point Cooperative Incorporated, owner; James McDonough, lessee. SUBJECT - Application August 3, 2010 - Proposed enlargement of an existing single family home not fronting a legally mapped street contrary to General City Law Section 36 . R4 zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED - 107 Beach 216th Street, east side of Beach 216th Street, 120' south of Breezy Point Boulevard, Block 16350, Lot 400, Borough of Queens.

COMMUNITY BOARD #14Q

APPLICANT - NYC Board of Standards and Appeals OWNER - Augustus H. Lawrence and Company SUBJECT – Application November 5, 2010 – Dismissal for lack of Prosecution - An appeal to the Department of Buildings Determination that the Applicant Engineer's report violated Building Code Section 28.211.1. (False Statements). C6-9M Zoning District.

PREMISES AFFECTED - 96 Greenwich Street, west side of Greenwich Street between Rector Street and Carliste Street, Block 53, Lot 39, Borough of Manhattan. **COMMUNITY BOARD #1M**

DECEMBER 14, 2010, 1:30 P.M.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN of a public hearing, Tuesday afternoon, December 14, 2010, at 1:30 P.M., at 40 Rector Street, 6th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10006, on the following

APPLICANT - Sheldon Lobel, PC, for Leemilt's Petroleum, Incorporated, owner.

SUBJECT - Application April 5, 2010 - Pursuant to §11-411 and §11-412 for the reinstatement of an expired Variance for the continued operation of a Gasoline Service Station (Getty) which expired on June 23, 1986 and an Amendment for the increase of 425 square feet to the auto laundry; Extension of Time to obtain a Certificate of Occupancy. C1-4/R7-1 zoning

PREMISES AFFECTED – 1413-1429 Edward L. Grant Highway, southwest corner of Plimpton Avenue and Edward L. Grant Highway, Block 2521, Lot 15, Borough of Bronx. **COMMUNITY BOARD #4BX**

APPLICANT - Eric Palatnik, P.C., for Merhay Yagaduyev, owner; Jewish Center of Kew Gardens Hill Inc., lessee. SUBJECT - Application July 13, 2010 - Variance (§72-21) to permit the proposed synagogue, religious school and Rabbi's residence contrary to floor area and lot coverage (§24-11), height, setback and sky exposure plane (§24-521), front yard (§24-34), side yards (§24-35), side setback (§24-551), and minimum distance between windows (§24-672 and §23-863). R4 zoning district.

PREMISES AFFECTED – 147-58 77th Road, 150th Street and 77th Road, Block 6688, Lot 31, Borough of Queens. COMMUNITY BOARD #8Q

APPLICANT - Rothkrug, Rothkrug & Spector LLP, for Cornerstone Residence LLC, owner. SUBJECT - Application September 20, 2010 - Variance (§72-21) for the construction of a detached two-story, two family residence contrary to the front yard requirements (ZR §23-45) and side yard requirement (ZR §23-461). R5 zoning district

PREMISES AFFECTED – 873 Belmont Avenue aka 240 Milford Street, northwest corner of Belmont Avenue and Milford Street, Block 4024, Lot 36, Borough of Brooklyn. **COMMUNITY BOARD #5BK**

Jeff Mulligan, Executive Director

☞ d1-2

TRANSPORTATION

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, pursuant to law, that the following proposed revocable consents, have been scheduled for a public hearing by the New York City Department of Transportation. The hearing will be held at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor, Room 945 commencing at 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, December 22, 2010. Interested parties can obtain copies of proposed agreements or request sign-language interpreters (with at least seven days prior notice) at 55 Water Street, 9th Floor SW, New York, NY 10041, or by calling (212) 839-6550.

#1 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 122 Washington Place LLC to continue to maintain and use a stoop on the north sidewalk of Washington Place, east of Barrow, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2020 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period from July 1, 2010 to June 30, 2020 - \$25/annum

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,200 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#2 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Farid Jaber to maintain and use a fenced-in planted area on the south sidewalk of Jewel Avenue, east of 112th Street and on the east sidewalk of 112th Street, south of Jewel Avenue, in the Borough of Queens. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 - \$936/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$10,000 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$,1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of

#3 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing 346 West 17th Street, LLC to construct, maintain and use a snowmelt system, under the north sidewalk of West 16th Street, east of Ninth Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the following schedule:

From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2011-\$8,823/annum

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$ 9,093 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - \$ 9,363 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$ 9,633 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$ 9,903 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$10,173 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$10,443 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$10,713 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$10,983 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$11,253 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$11,523

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$12,000 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#4 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Roswell Avenue Homeowners Association, Inc. to construct, maintain and use a force main, together with a manhole, under, across and along the roadway of Melvin Avenue, northeasterly of Wild Avenue, in the Borough of Staten Island. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 and provides among other terms and condition for compensation payable to the city according to the following

From the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2011-\$5.942/annum

For the period July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2012 - \$6,124 For the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013 - \$6,306 For the period July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2014 - \$6,488 For the period July 1, 2014 to June 30, 2015 - \$6,670 For the period July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016 - \$6,852 For the period July 1, 2016 to June 30, 2017 - \$7,034 For the period July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 - \$7,216 For the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019 - \$7,398 For the period July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020 - \$7,580 For the period July 1, 2020 to June 30, 2021 - \$7,762

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$10,000 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

#5 In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing Central Park Properties, LLC to construct, maintain and use a fenced-in planted areas and a trash enclosure on the north

sidewalk of West 85th Street, between Amsterdam and Columbus Avenues, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date to June 30, 2021 and provide among other terms and conditions for compensation payable to the city according to the following schedule:

For the period from the date of Approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021 - \$100/annum.

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$1,500 and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

 $\pmb{#6}$ In the matter of a proposed revocable consent authorizing United Jewish Appeal-Federation of Jewish Philanthropies of New York, Inc. to construct, maintain and use security bollards and a subsurface security wall on and under the south sidewalk of East 59th Street between Park Avenue and Lexington Avenue, in the Borough of Manhattan. The proposed revocable consent is for a term of ten years from the date of approval by the Mayor to June 30, 2021.

There shall be no compensation required for this revocable

the maintenance of a security deposit in the sum of \$20,000, and the filing of an insurance policy in the minimum amount of \$250,000/\$1,000,000 for bodily injury and property damage for each occurrence in the aggregate amount of \$100,000.

COURT NOTICES

SUPREME COURT

■ NOTICE

RICHMOND COUNTY **IA PART 74** NOTICE OF ACQUISITION INDEX NUMBER (CY) 4025/10

In the Matter of the Application of the CITY OF NEW YORK relative to acquiring title in fee simple absolute to certain real property where not heretofore acquired for

SOUTH RAILROAD STREET

from North Pine Terrace to Annadale Road, in the Borough of Staten Island, City and State of New York.

 $\ensuremath{\textbf{PLEASE}}$ $\ensuremath{\textbf{TAKE}}$ $\ensuremath{\textbf{NOTICE}},$ that by order of the Supreme Court of the State of New York, County of Richmond, IAS Part 74 (Hon. Abraham G. Gerges, J.S.C.), duly entered in the office of the Clerk of the County of Richmond on November 10, 2010, the application of the City of New York to acquire certain real property, for South Railroad Street, was granted and the City was thereby authorized to file an acquisition map with the Office of the Clerk of Richmond County. Said map, showing the property acquired by the City, was filed with the Clerk of Richmond County on November 10, 2010. Title to the real property vested in the City of New York on November 10, 2010.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that the City has acquired the following parcels of real property:

Damage		
Parcel	Block	Part of Lot
2	6249	260
4	6249	431
5	6249	433
6	6249	530
7	Bed of Street	n/a
	Adjacent to	
	Block 6254,	
	Lot 97	

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that pursuant to said Order and to §§ 503 and 504 of the Eminent Domain Procedure Law of the State of New York, each and every person interested in the real property acquired in the abovereferenced proceeding and having any claim or demand on account thereof is hereby required, on or before November 10, 2011 (which is one (1) calendar year from the title vesting date), to file a written claim with the Clerk of the Court of Richmond County, and to serve within the same time a copy thereof on the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, New York 10007. Pursuant to EDPL § 504, the claim shall include:

- A) the name and post office address of the condemnee; B) reasonable identification by reference to the acquisition
- map, or otherwise, of the property affected by the acquisition, and the condemnee's interest therein;
- C) a general statement of the nature and type of damages claimed, including a schedule of fixture items which comprise part or all of the damages claimed; and, D) if represented by an attorney, the name, address and
- telephone number of the condemnee's attorney.

Pursuant to EDPL § 503(C), in the event a claim is made for fixtures or for any interest other than the fee in the real property acquired, a copy of the claim, together with the schedule of fixture items, if applicable, shall also be served upon the fee owner of said real property.

PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE, that, pursuant to

§ 5-310 of the New York City Administrative Code, proof of title shall be submitted to the Corporation Counsel of the City of New York, Tax and Bankruptcy Litigation Division, 100 Church Street, New York, New York 10007 on or before November 10, 2012 (which is two (2) calendar years from the title vesting date).

Dated: November 15, 2010, New York, New York MICHAEL A. CARDOZO

Corporation Counsel of the City of New York Attorney for the Condemnor 100 Church Street

New York, New York 10007 $Tel.\ (212)\ 788\text{-}0716$

n19-d3

PROPERTY DISPOSITION

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

MUNICIPAL SUPPLY SERVICES

■ SALE BY SEALED BID

SALE OF: 1 LOT OF 28,800 LBS. OF ONCE FIRED ASSORTED CALIBER CARTRIDGE CASES.

S.P.#: 11013

DUE: December 7, 2010

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. DCAS, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 18th Floor Bid Room, Municipal Building, New York, NY 10007. For sales proposal contact Gladys Genoves-McCauley (718) 417-2156 for information.

n23-d7

POLICE

OWNERS ARE WANTED BY THE PROPERTY CLERK DIVISION OF THE NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT.

The following listed property is in the custody, of the Property Clerk Division without claimants.

Recovered, lost, abandoned property, property obtained from prisoners, emotionally disturbed, intoxicated and deceased persons; and property obtained from persons incapable of caring for themselves.

Motor vehicles, boats, bicycles, business machines, cameras, calculating machines, electrical and optical property, furniture, furs, handbags, hardware, jewelry, photographic equipment, radios, robes, sound systems, surgical and musical instruments, tools, wearing apparel, communications equipment, computers, and other miscellaneous articles.

Inquiries relating to such property should be made in the Borough concerned, at the following office of the Property Clerk.

FOR MOTOR VEHICLES (All Boroughs):

- College Auto Pound, 129-01 31 Avenue,
- College Point, NY 11354, (718) 445-0100 Gowanus Auto Pound, 29th Street and 2nd
- Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11212, (718) 832-3852 Erie Basin Auto Pound, 700 Columbia Street, Brooklyn, NY 11231, (718) 246-2029

FOR ALL OTHER PROPERTY

- Manhattan 1 Police Plaza, New York, NY 10038, (212) 374-4925.

- Brooklyn 84th Precinct, 301 Gold Street, Brooklyn, NY 11201, (718) 875-6675. Bronx Property Clerk 215 East 161 Street, Bronx, NY 10451, (718) 590-2806. Queens Property Clerk 47-07 Pearson Place, Long Island City, NY 11101, (718) 433-2678.
- - Staten Island Property Clerk 1 Edgewater Plaza, Staten Island, NY 10301, (718) 876-8484.

j1-d31

PROCUREMENT

"The City of New York is committed to achieving excellence in the design and construction of its capital program, and building on the tradition of innovation in architecture and engineering that has contributed to the City's prestige as a global destination. The contracting opportunities for construction/construction services and construction-related services that appear in the individual agency listings below reflect that commitment to excellence."

CITYWIDE ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

MUNICIPAL SUPPLY SERVICES **■** SOLICITATIONS

GoodsGRP: VOLVO TRUCKS, MEDIUM/HEAVY DUTY Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100188 – DUE 12-27-10 AT 10:30 A.M. \bullet GRP: FREIGHTLINER – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100187 – DUE 12-27-10 AT 10:30 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services

1 Čentre Street, Room 1800, New York, NY 10007. Anna Wong (212) 669-8610, fax: (212) 669-7603, dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov

- LADDER: FIBERGLASS, TRUCK: PLATFORM –
 Competitive Sealed Bids PIN# 8571100228 DUE 12-29-10
 SEATING: DESK CONTEMPORARY Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100295 – DUE 12-29-10 AT 10:30
- FLOOR TILE VINYL AND ACCESSSORIES Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100342 – DUE 12-29-10 AT 10:30 A.M.
- ASPHALT CEMENT, BULK DELIVERY (RE-AD) Competitive Sealed Bids PIN# 8571100310 DUE 12-17-10 AT 10:30 A.M.
- SQUEEGEES, FLOOR AND WINDOW Competitive Sealed Bids PIN# 8571100325 DUE 12-17-10 AT 10:30

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/ blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of

bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services
1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007.

Anna Wong (212) 669-8610, fax: (212) 669-7603, $dcasdmssreve{bids}@dcas.nyc.gov$

PAPER, BOND AND OFFSET (CITYWIDE)

Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 8571100347 – DUE 12-28-10 AT 10:30 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Citywide Administrative Services 1 Centre Street, Room 1800, New York, NY 10007. Anna Wong (212) 669-8610, fax: (212) 669-7603, dcasdmssbids@dcas.nyc.gov

AWARDS

Goods

NYS CONTR INDUSTRIAL AND COMMERCIAL -Intergovernmental Purchase – PIN# 8571100276 – AMT: \$200,000.00 – TO: W W Grainger Inc., 58-45 Grand Avenue, Maspeth, NY 11378-3299. This award was made pursuant to NYS Contract #PC62993.

Suppliers wishing to be considered for a contract with the Office of General Services of New York State are advised to contact the Procurement Services Group, Corning Tower, Room 3711, Empire State Plaza, Albany, NY 12242 or by phone: 518-474-6717.

 $\begin{array}{l} \textbf{TRUCKS, 4 X 4, D.E.P.} - \text{Competitive Sealed Bids} - \\ \textbf{PIN\# 8571000389} - \textbf{AMT: \$979,960.00} - \textbf{TO: Gabrielli Truck Sales Limited, 153-20 South Conduit Avenue, Jamaica, NY} \end{array}$

VENDOR LISTS

Goods

ACCEPTABLE BRAND LIST - In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2-05(c)(3), the following is a list of all food items for which an Acceptable Brands List has been established.

- Mix, Biscuit AB-14-1:92 2. Mix, Bran Muffin - AB-14-2:91
- Mix, Corn Muffin AB-14-5:91
- Mix, Pie Crust AB-14-9:91
- Mixes, Cake AB-14-11:92A
- Mix, Egg Nog AB-14-19:93
- Canned Beef Stew AB-14-25:97 Canned Ham Shanks - AB-14-28:91
- Canned Corned Beef Hash AB-14-26:94 10. Canned Boned Chicken - AB-14-27:91
- 11. Canned Corned Beef AB-14-30:91
- 12. Canned Ham, Cured AB-14-29:91
- 13. Complete Horse Feed Pellets AB-15-1:92 14. Canned Soups - AB-14-10:92D
- 15. Infant Formula, Ready to Feed AB-16-1:93
- 16. Spices AB-14-12:95
- 17. Soy Sauce AB-14-03:94
- 18. Worcestershire Sauce AB-14-04:94

Application for inclusion on the above enumerated Acceptable Brand Lists for foods shall be made in writing and addressed to: Purchase Director, Food Unit, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-4207.

jy17-j4

☞ d1

EQUIPMENT FOR DEPARTMENT OF SANITATION -

In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an acceptable brands list will be established for the following equipment for the Department of Sanitation:

A. Collection Truck Bodies
B. Collection Truck Cab Chassis

C. Major Component Parts (Engine, Transmission, etc.)

Applications for consideration of equipment products for inclusion on the acceptable brands list are available from: Vendor Relations, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007. (212) 669-8610.

OPEN SPACE FURNITURE SYSTEMS - CITYWIDE – In accordance with PPB Rules, Section 2.05(c)(3), an Acceptable Brands List, #AB-17W-1:99, has been established for open space furniture systems.

Application for consideration of product for inclusion on this acceptable brands list shall be made in writing and addressed to: Vendor Relations, Department of Citywide Administrative Services, Division of Municipal Supply Services, 1 Centre Street, 18th Floor, New York, NY 10007, (212) 669-8610.

jy17-j4

☞ d1

EDUCATION

CONTRACTS AND PURCHASING

SOLICITATIONS

Goods

IBM/COGNOS SOFTWARE PREMIUM SUPPORT – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# Z1765040 – DUE 12-15-10 AT 4:00 P.M. - If you cannot download this OMA, please send an e-mail to VendorHotline@schools.nyc.gov with the OMA number and title in the subject line of your e-mail. For all questions related to this OMA, please send an e-mail to lruiz15@schools.nyc.gov with the OMA number and title in the subject line of your e-mail.

Bid opening: Thursday, December 16th, 2010 at 11:00 A.M.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Department of Education, 65 Court Street, Room 1201

Brooklyn, NY 11201. Vendor Hotline at (718) 935-2300 vendorhot line@schools.nyc.gov

Services (Other Than Human Services)

GIFTED AND TALENTED ASSESSMENT PROGRAM -Request for Proposals – PIN# R0857040 – DUE 01-05-11 AT 1:00 P.M. – The New York City Department of Education (NYCDOE), on behalf of the Division of Performance and Accountability, is seeking proposals to provide a standardized comprehensive testing program aimed at identifying qualified students for placement into Gifted and Talented (G and T) programs throughout the city. The assessments provided will be administered in late fall 2011/early 2012 for student entry into NYC G and T programs in September 2012. It is estimated that approximately $40,\!000$ Pre-Kindergarten through Grade 2 students in public and non-public schools will take the new assessments annually. The requirements include the development of a new technical manual or the revision of an existing technical manual (specific to the NYCDOE assessment administration), production and delivery of all test materials, test administrator manuals, parent/student handbooks, scanning (if needed), scoring and processing of test results, after-action reports with test administration and psychometric information, a methodology to identify students for placement into G and T programs using both assessments, and a professional development plan that enables teachers to successfully administer the two tests. More information can be obtained from the detailed RFP specifications. If you cannot download this RFP, please send an e-mail to VendorHotline@schools.nyc.gov with the RFP number and title in the subject. For all questions related to this RFP, please send an e-mail to paul.simms@schools.nyc.gov with the RFP number and title in the subject line of your e-mail.

There will be a Pre-proposal Conference on December 13th, 2010, at 10:00 A.M., located at Conference Room 1201, 65 Court St., Brooklyn, NY 11201.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Education, 65 Court Street, Room 1201 Brooklyn, NY 11201. Paul Simms (718) 935-2300 vendorhotline@schools.nyc.gov

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

FLEET ADMINISTRATION

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

REPAIR, REPLACE, FABRICATE FRONT AND REAR LEAF SPRING FOR DEP VEHICLES, CITYWIDE – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 82611SPRING1 – DUE 12-23-10 AT 11:30 A.M. – CONTRACT SPRING-11: Document Fee: \$40.00.

● REBUILD INSTALL, REPAIR AUTOMOTIVE

♠ REBUILD INSTALL, REPAIR AUTOMOTIVE
TRANSMISSIONS FOR DEP VEHICLES, CITYWIDE –
Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 82611LDTRAN1 –
DUE 12-23-10 AT 11:30 A.M. - CONTRACT LDTRANS-11:
Document Fee: \$40.00.
 ♠ REPAIR, REBUILD AND RECONDITION OF DEP
HEAVY DUTY TRUCKS, CITYWIDE – Competitive Sealed
Bids – PIN# 82612HDCOLL1 – DUE 12-22-10 AT 11:30 A.M.
Project No. HDCOL 12: Document Fee: \$40.00.

Project No. HDCOLL-12: Document Fee: \$40.00 Vendor Source ID#: 49212.

• REPAIR AND RESTORE COLLISION REPAIR OF DEP'S FLEET LIGHT DUTY TRUCKS, CITYWIDE — Competitive Sealed Bids — PIN# 82611LDCOLL1 — DUE 12-22-10 AT 11:30 A.M. - Project No. LDCOLL-11: Document Fee: \$80.00.

Project Manager, Sandra Ferrara (718) 610-0709.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Environmental Protection 59-17 Junction Blvd., 17th Floor, Flushing, NY 11373. Greg Hall (718) 595-3236, ghall@dep.nyc.gov

FINANCE

SOLICITATIONS

Goods & Services

CENTRAL TREASURY BANKING SERVICES – Request for Proposals – PIN# 836105555644 – DUE 01-24-11 AT 3:00P.M. - The Agency (DOF) seeks a qualified Contractor to provide banking and cash management services for the City's

Central Treasury Cash Management Account Network. Contractor must be approved as a Designated Bank to accept City deposits by the New York City Banking Commission.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice. to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Finance, 1 Centre Street, Rm. 1040 New York, New York 10007. Raymond Matias (212) 669-4262, fax: (212) 669-4294, matiasr@finance.nyc.gov; lorenl@finance.nyc.gov

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation The New York City Health and Hospitals Corporation is regularly soliciting bids for supplies and equipment at its Central Purchasing Offices, 346 Broadway, New York City, Room 516, for its Hospitals and Diagnostic and Treatment Centers. All interested parties are welcome to review the bids that are posted in Room 516 weekdays between 9:00 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. For information regarding bids and the bidding process, please call (212) 442-4018.

j1-d31

HEALTH AND MENTAL HYGIENE

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

NEW YORK/NY III SUPPORTED HOUSING $\textbf{CONGREGATE} - Competitive \ Sealed \ Proposals - Judgment$ required in evaluating proposals -

PIÑ# 81608PO076300R0X00-R – DUE 03-22-12 AT 4:00 P.M. The Department is issuing a RFP to establish 3,000 units of citywide supportive housing in newly constructed or rehabilitated single-site buildings for various homeless populations pursuant to the New York III Supported Housing agreement. The subject RFP will be open-ended and proposals will be accepted on an on-going basis. The RFP is available on-line at

http://www.nyc.gov/html/doh/html/acco/acco-rfp-nynycongregate-20070117-form.shtml. A pre-proposal conference was held on March 6, 2007 at 2:00 P.M. at 125 Worth Street, 2nd Floor Auditorium, New York, N.Y. Any questions regarding this RFP must be sent in writing in advance to Contracting Officer at the above address or fax to (212) 219-5865. All proposals must be hand delivered at the Agency Chief Contracting Officer, 93 Worth Street, Room 812, New York, NY 10013, no later than March 22, 2012.

As a minimum qualification requirement for (1) the serious and persistent mentally ill populations, the proposer must be incorporated as a not-for-profit organization, and (2) for the young adult populations, the proposer must document site control and identify the source of the capital funding and being used to construct or renovate the building

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Health and Mental Hygiene, 93 Worth Street, Room 812 New York, NY 10013. Huguette Beauport (212) 219-5883 fax: (212) 219-5890, hbeaupor@health.nyc.gov

o1-m21

■ AWARDS

Human/Client Services

ASSISTED COMPETITIVE EMPLOYMENT/ON-SITE REHABILITATION / OUTREACH / SUPPORTED SRO -Renewal – PIN# 05AZ009501R2X00 – AMT: \$7,943,388.00 – TO: Project Renewal, Inc., 200 Varick Street, 9th Floor, New York, NY 10014.

• HOUSING: SUPPORTED SRO - Required Method (including Preferred Source) – PIN# 11AZ011301R0X00 – AMT: \$752,253.00 – TO: St. John's Community HDFC, 1182-84 Washington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10456.

• ASSISTED COMPETITIVE EMPLOYMENT – Required/Authorized Source – Available only from a single source - PIN# 11AZ021101R0X00 – AMT: $\$1,\!537,\!584.00$ – TO: Center for Behavioral Health Services, One Smith Street, 2nd Floor, Brooklyn, NY 11201.

HOMELESS SERVICES

OFFICE OF CONTRACTS AND PROCUREMENT

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

CORRECTION: TRANSITIONAL RESIDENCES FOR HOMELESS/ DROP-IN CENTERS - Competitive Sealed Proposals - Judgment required in evaluating proposals -PIN# 071-00S-003-262Z - DUE 06-27-11 AT 10:00 A.M. -CORRECTION: The Department of Homeless Services is soliciting proposals from organizations interested in developing and operating transitional residences for homeless adults and families including the Neighborhood Based Cluster Residence and drop-in centers for adults. This is an openended solicitation: there is no due date for submission.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice. to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor $pre-qualification\ and\ other\ forms;\ specifications/blue prints;$ other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Homeless Services, 33 Beaver Street, 13th Floor New York, NY 10004. Marta Zmoira (212) 361-0888 mzmoira@dhs.nyc.gov

j6-20

HOUSING PRESERVATION & DEVELOPMENT

AGENCY CHIEF CONTRACTING OFFICER

■ INTENT TO AWARD

Services (Other Than Human Services)

INTEGRATION OF SYSTEMS AND ENHANCEMENTS FOR PROPRIETARY SECTION 8 RENT SUBSIDY SOFTWARE – Sole Source – Available only from a single source - PIN# 80611P0009 – DUE 12-13-10 AT 5:00 P.M. -The Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) of the City of New York intends to enter into sole source negotiations for additional proprietary software solutions required for the integration into HPD's existing Emphasys Elite Application (a proprietary software support system) currently provided by Emphasys Computer Solutions, Inc. The software is utilized to manage and track HPD's administration of HUD Section 8 Housing Assistance
Payments. The additional proprietary software and software
enhancements required include an Inquiry Tracking System,
Rent Increase Tracking System, File Tracking System,
Subpoenas and Evictions Module, Appeals Tracking System,
HQS Mobile Inspection Software, Partner Portal Website
Modules, PIC Validation Suite, RFTA Module improvements,
Batch Correspondence improvements and extensions, and
performance improvements. The software currently being performance improvements. The software currently being software modules under the proposed contract is the proprietary intellectual property of Emphasys Computer Solutions, Inc. licensed to HPD. Any firm who believes it can provide this requirement is invited to do so in a letter or

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

and time specified above.

Housing Preservation and Development, 100 Gold Street,
8th Floor, Room 8S6, New York, NY 10038. Darylynn Lewis (212) 863-6140, dl@hpd.nyc.gov

n29-d3

JUVENILE JUSTICE

SOLICITATIONS

Human/Client Services

PROVISION OF NON-SECURE DETENTION GROUP HOMES – Negotiated Acquisition – Judgment required in evaluating proposals - PIN# 13010DJJ000 – DUE 06-30-11 AT 2:00 P.M. – The Department of Juvenile Justice is soliciting applications from organizations interested in operating nonsecure detention group homes in New York City. This is an open-ended solicitation; applications will be accepted on a rolling basis until 2:00 P.M. on 6/30/11.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Juvenile Justice, 110 William Street
14th Floor, New York, NY 10038.

Chuma Uwechia (212) 442-7716, cuwechia@djj.nyc.gov

jy1-d16

PARKS AND RECREATION

REVENUE AND CONCESSIONS

SOLICITATIONS

Services (Other Than Human Services)

OPERATION OF A T-SHIRT AND SOUVENIR CONCESSION – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# M5-TS-SV – DUE 12-22-10 AT 3:00 P.M. – At various locations in Battery Park, Manhattan.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints;

other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park
830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021.

Glenn Kaalund (212) 360-1397, fax: (212) 360-3434, glenn.kaalund@parks.nyc.gov

n23-d7

DEVELOPMENT, OPERATION AND MAINTENANCE

OF A SNACK BAR - Competitive Sealed Proposals -Judgment required in evaluating proposals -PIN# B223OA-SB - DUE 12-30-10 AT 3:00 P.M. - There will be a recommended site visit on Tuesday, December 7, 2010 at 3:00 P.M. We will be meeting at the snack bar entrance, which is located on Bedford Street, between Keap and Williamsburg Streets in Brooklyn. If you are considering responding to this RFP, please make every effort to attend this recommended site visit.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212 - 504 - 4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park
830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021.
Charlotte Hall (212) 360-1397, fax: (212) 360-3434, charlotte.hall@parks.nyc.gov

n23-d7

DEVELOPMENT, OPERATION, AND MAINTENANCE OF A FOOD SERVICE FACILITY – Competitive Sealed
Proposals – Judgment required in evaluating proposals PIN# R46-SB – DUE 01-12-11 AT 3:00 P.M. – The New York City Department of Parks and Recreation ("Parks") is issuing, as of the date of this notice, a Request for Proposals ("RFP") for the development, operation, and maintenance of a food service facility with an optional beach shop at Midland Beach, Parks will hold a recommended proposer meeting on Wednesday, December 8, 2010 at 2:30 P.M. The proposer meeting will be at the proposed Licensed Premises which is located at Midland Beach, Staten Island. You can access Midland Beach by entering Midland Beach parking lot between Hunter Avenue and Jefferson Avenue. We will be meeting in front of the existing structure. All interested parties are urged to attend.

TELECOMMUNICATION DEVICE FOR THE DEAF (TDD) 212-504-4115

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Parks and Recreation, The Arsenal-Central Park 830 Fifth Avenue, Room 407, New York, NY 10021. Evan George (212) 360-1397, fax: (212) 360-3434 evan.george@parks.nyc.gov

n17-d1

☞ d1

SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION AUTHORITY

CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

SOLICITATIONS

Construction / Construction Services

EXTERIOR MASONRY/FLOOD ELIMINATION -Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# SCA11-13526D-1 – DUE 12-21-10 AT 10:30 A.M. – Cobble Hill HS (Brooklyn). Project Range: \$3,580,000.00 to \$3,765,000.00. Non-

refundable bid documents charge: \$100.00, certified check or money order only. Make checks payable to the New York City School Construction Authority. Bidders must be pre-qualified

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date

and time specified above. School Construction Authority, 30-30 Thomson Avenue Long Island City, NY 11101. Rookmin Singh (718) 752-5843 rsingh@nycsca.org

CONTRACT SERVICES

SOLICITATIONS

Construction Related Services

ELECTRICAL SYSTEMS UPGRADE – Competitive Sealed Bids - PIN# SCA11-13627D-1 - DUE 12-21-10 AT 10:30 A.M. NYC School Construction Authority, Plans Room Window, Room #1046, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, 1st Floor, Long Island City, New York 11101. Non-refundable bid document charge: \$100.00, certified check or money order only. Make payable to the New York City School Construction Authority. Bidders must be pre-qualified by the SCA. (Range \$1,290,000 to \$1,362,000.)

 ${\it Use\ the\ following\ address\ unless\ otherwise\ specified\ in\ notice},$ to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above

School Construction Authority, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, First Floor, Long Island City, NY 11101. Ricardo Forde (718) 752-5288, rforde@nycsca.org

TRANSPORTATION

DIVISION OF TRAFFIC

■ SOLICITATIONS

Construction Related Services

REMOVAL OF ELECTRO-MECHANICAL CONTROLLERS AND INSTALL LED LENSES – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 84111MNTR543 – DUE 01-06-11 AT 11:00 A.M. – A pre-bid meeting (optional) will be held on Tuesday, December 14, 2010 at 11:00 A.M. at 34-02 Queens Blvd., 2nd Floor Parking Conference Room,

Long Island City, N.Y. Vendor Source ID#: 71758.

• INSTALL LED COUNTDOWN PEDESTRIAN SIGNAL LENSES AND REMOVE EXISTING LED SIGNAL **LENSES** – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 84110MBTR523 – DUE 01-06-11 AT 11:00 A.M. - A Pre-Bid Meeting (Optional) will be held on Tuesday, December 14, 2010 at 10:00 A.M. at 34-02 Queens Blvd., 2nd Floor Parking Conference Room, Long Island City, N.Y. Vendor Source ID#: 71757.

A deposit of \$50.00 in the form of a certified check or money order made payable to New York City Department of Transportation is required to obtain Contract/Bid Documents. NO CASH ACCEPTED. Refund will be made only for Contract/Bid Proposal Documents that are returned in its original condition within 10 days after bid opening. Any persons delivering bid document must enter the building located on the South Side of the Building facing the Vietnam Veterans Memorial. All visitors must go through the buildings security screening process. Bidders should allow extra time and ensure that proper government issued photo identification (ii Drivers License, Passport, Identification Card) is available upon request. Please ensure that your company's address, telephone, and fax numbers are submitted by your company (or messenger service) when picking up contract documents during the hours of 9:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M. ONLY. For additional please contact Frank Caiazzo at (718) 786-4061.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above.

Department of Transportation, Contract Management Unit, Office of the Agency Chief Contracting Officer, 55 Water Street, Ground Floor, New York, NY 10041. Bid Window (212) 839-9435.

AGENCY RULES

BUILDINGS

NOTICE

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO COMMENT ON PROPOSED RULE RELATING TO REQUIRED INSURANCE FOR PERMITTEES.

Notice is hereby given pursuant to the authority vested in the Commissioner of Buildings by section 643 of the New York City Charter, and in accordance with section 1043 of the Charter and sections 28-103.15 and 28-105.12.7.1 of the NYC Administrative Code, that the Department of Buildings proposes to add a new Section \$101-08 to Title 1 of the Official Compilation of the Rules of the City of New York. Matter

A public hearing on the proposed rule will be held at the Executive Offices of the Department of Buildings, 280 Broadway, 6th Floor Training Room New York, New York on January 4, 2011 at 10:00 A.M. Written comments regarding the proposed rule may be submitted to Christopher Santulli, P.E., Assistant Commissioner, Engineering and Safety, New York City Department of Buildings, 280 Broadway, 7th floor, New York, New York 10007, or electronically through NYCRULES at www.nyc.gov/nycrules on or before January 4, 2011.

Written comments and an audio tape of oral comments received at the hearing will be available for public inspection, within a reasonable time after receipt, between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. at the Office of the Commissioner, Executive Offices, Department of Buildings.

Persons who request that a sign language interpreter or other form of reasonable accommodation for a disability be provided at the hearing are asked to notify Assistant Commissioner Santulli at the foregoing address by December 15, 2010.

This rule was included in the agency's regulatory agenda.

Subchapter A of chapter 100 of title 1 of the Rules of the City of New York is amended by adding a new section 101-08 to

§101-08 - Required Insurance and Indemnification

- Definitions. For the purposes of this section, all terms used herein shall have the same meanings as set forth in the building code. In addition, the following terms shall have the following meanings: (a)
 - Adjacent building. A building of record sharing a lot line with the property for which a permit is issued.
 - Major Alteration. Alteration of an existing building involving demolition of more than 50% of its floor area; work that will result (2)in the removal of one or more floors of an existing structure; or horizontal or vertical enlargement affecting the exterior envelope of an existing building.
 - Permit. Any of the permit types set forth in items 1-4 of Administrative Code §28-105.2. <u>(3)</u>
 - Permittee. The person who or entity that (4)obtains or renews a permit. Such term shall include an applicant for a permit.
- Applicability. This rule applies to permits as defined in subdivision (a) of this section. <u>(b)</u>
- Permit issuance and renewal. For permits requiring proof of insurance under this section, no permit shall be issued or renewed until the permittee has provided the department with proof of insurance in accordance with subdivision (g) hereof. <u>(c)</u>
- (<u>d</u>) <u>Insurance requirements.</u>
 - (1) Liability insurance.
 - As a condition to the issuance or renewal of a permit for which project-specific liability insurance is required under Table 1 in subparagraph (ii) of this paragraph, the paragraph to the program of the paragraph to the paragraph the paragraph to the paragraph. this paragraph, the permittee shall procure and maintain general liability insurance with total per-occurrence and aggregate limits at least as high as those set forth in Table 1. This total minimum limit may be achieved through any combination of primary, excess, umbrella or wrap-up policies, so long as those policies:
 - are issued by a company or companies that may lawfully (A) issue the required policy and has an A.M. Best rating of at least A-"VII" or a Standard and Poor's rating of at least A;
 - provide coverage at least as broad as set forth in the most recent edition of Insurance Services Office (ISO) Form CG 0001; (<u>B</u>)
 - provide that the city, together with its officials and employees, is an Additional Insured with (<u>C</u>) coverage at least as broad as set forth in the most recent edition of ISO Forms CG 2012 or CG
 - provide a total aggregate limit of coverage (equal to or above the per-occurrence limit) that (<u>D</u>)

applies exclusively to the project for which the permit is issued (pursuant to a project-specific policy or a per-project aggregate limit endorsement such as ISO Form CG 2503);

- <u>(E)</u> contain none of the following
- exclusions:
 completed operations exclusion;
 XCU exclusion;
 contractual liability exclusion;
 third party actions over 1. 2. 3. 4.

<u>5.</u>

- exclusion; where project involves residential construction, a residential construction
- exclusion; or
 where project involves use of an
 Exterior Insulation & Finish
 System (EFIS), an EFIS <u>6.</u> exclusion; and
- contain the following endorsement: This policy shall not be cancelled, terminated, <u>(F)</u> modified or changed in a way that affects the city by the issuing insurance company unless thirty (30) days prior written notice is sent to the Named Insured and the Commissioner of the New York City Department of Buildings, except that termination for nonpayment may be made on only ten (10) days' written notice.
- Table 1 (minimum per-occurrence and project-specific aggregate limits): <u>(ii)</u>

Criterion 1	Criterion 2 (Tower Crane Y/N)	Criterion 3 (Permit Type)	C <u>riterion 4</u> (<u>Proposed Height o</u> r Height of Tallest Adjacent Building)	Required Project Specific Coverage
1/2 Family Home AND Depth of Excavation < 12' AND Proposed Construction is tot on a lot line with an existing structure AND Proposed Height < 35' AND No Tower Crane	<u>N/A</u>	Foundation ¹ . New Building ¹ . Full Demo ¹ or Major Alteration ¹ . ²	N/A	N/A, but comply with the requirements of (d)(1)(iii)
			Tallest Adiacent Building < 7 stories	\$5 million
		Foundation ¹	Tallest Adjacent Building between 7- 14 stories	\$10 million
			Tallest Adjacent Building > 14 stories	\$15 million
			Tallest Adjacent Building < 7 stories	\$5 million
Not 1/2 Family Home OR		Full Demo	Tallest Adjacent Building between 7- 14 stories	\$15 million
Depth of Excavation > 12'			Tallest Adjacent Building > 14 stories	\$25 million
OR Proposed Construction is on a lot line with an	NO		Proposed Number of Stories < 7 stories AND Tallest Adjacent Building < 7 stories	\$5 million
existing structure OR Proposed Height > 35'		New Building ¹ or Major Alteration ^{1, 2}	Proposed Number of Stories between 7-14 stories OR Tallest Adjacent Building between 7- 14 stories	\$15 million
			Proposed Number of Stories > 14 stories OR Tallest Adjacent Building > 14 stories	\$25 million
	YES	ALL Permits ¹	N/A	\$80 million
	AL	N/A, but comply with the requirements of (d)(1)(iii)		

other than a storage shed, garage, or similar accessory use to a residential structure

²Major Alteration =

1) Alteration permit involving demolition of more than 50% of the floor area of an existing building, or

2) Work that will result in the removal of one or more floors of an existing structure, of 3) Horizontal or vertical enlargement affecting the exterior envelope of an existing building

- With regard to all permits (or permit renewals) for which project-specific liability (iii) insurance is not required under Table 1 in subparagraph (ii) of this paragraph, in advance of the issuance (or renewal) of such permit, permittee shall cause the city, together with its officials and employees, to be named an additional insured on the liability insurance, if any, required of the permittee as a licensee under section 104-02, with regard to all operations pursuant to the permit. The city's coverage shall be at least as broad as set forth in the most recent edition of ISO Forms CG 2012 or CG 2026.
- Workers' compensation insurance. As a condition to the issuance or renewal of a permit, the permittee shall procure and (2) maintain workers' compensation insurance as required by law.
- <u>(3)</u> Disability benefits insurance. As a condition to the issuance or renewal of a permit, the permittee shall procure and maintain disability benefits insurance as required by law.

<u>(e)</u> Exemptions.

Homeowners applying for permits for work on their own one, two or three family dwellings who obtain a waiver of New <u>(1)</u> York State workers' compensation and/or disability insurance from the New York State Workers' Compensation Board are exempt from the requirements of paragraphs (2) and/or (3) of subdivision (d) of this section.

- (2)Where there are no employees in the company or business of a permittee, the permittee is exempt from the requirements of paragraphs (2) and (3) of subdivision (d) of this section.
- <u>(3)</u> Emergency work. When the department issues an emergency declaration or an immediate emergency declaration, the demolition contractor shall provide the department with proof of insurance conforming to the requirements of this section prior to commencing the demolition work. Contractors employed by the city for such emergency work shall have such insurance but need not provide proof prior to commencing the demolition work.

<u>(j)</u>

- (\mathbf{f}) Notification. Regardless of whether it has procured liability insurance in accordance with section 104-02 of these rules (as licensee of the department) or with this section, the permittee shall notify in writing all of liability insurance carriers of any loss, damage, injury, or accident, and any claim or suit arising out of or relating to any operations performed by or on behalf of the permittee for which the department has issued it a permit (including an injury or accident affecting permittee's own employees) no later than 20 days after such event. Such notice to <u>liability carriers must expressly specify that "this</u> notice is being given on behalf of the city of New York as Additional Insured as well as the Named Insured." Such notice shall also contain the following information: the name of the named insured, the number of the permit, the date of the occurrence, the location (street address and borough) of the occurrence, and the identity of the persons or things injured, damaged or lost. The permittee shall simultaneously send a copy of such notice to the city of New York c/o Insurance Claims Specialist, Affirmative Litigation Division, New York City Law Department, 100 Church Street, New York, New York 10007.
- Proof of liability insurance. For permits for which (g) project-specific liability insurance is required under paragraph (1) of subdivision (d) of this section (or for renewals of such permits), each applicant shall file with the department, at the time it applies for such a permit (or permit renewal), a certificate of insurance relating to such insurance in a form prescribed by the department and a sworn statement from a licensed insurance broker in a form prescribed by the department.
- (h) Copies of insurance policies. The permittee shall provide a copy of any required policy within thirty (30) days of a request for such policy by the department or by the New York City Law Department.
- <u>(i)</u> Maintenance of insurance. The permittee shall maintain the insurance required under this rule in full force and effect for the duration of the permit and any renewals thereof. In the event any required insurance expires, is cancelled or otherwise terminates without being simultaneously replaced

with new or renewed insurance satisfying the requirements of this rule, the permittee shall immediately notify the department of such fact. If any required insurance is found at any time to be to absent or non-compliant, the department may issue the permittee a stop work order relating to the permit at issue.

- Indemnification. Regardless of whether it has procured insurance in accordance with section 104-02 of these rules (as a licensee of the department) or with this section, the permittee shall indemnify, defend and hold the city and its officials and employees harmless against any and all claims, liens, demands, judgments, penalties, fines, liabilities, settlements, damages, costs and expenses of whatever kind or nature (including, without limitation, attorneys' fees and disbursements), known or unknown, contingent or otherwise, allegedly arising out of or in any way related to the operations of the permittee and/or its failure to comply with any of the requirements set forth herein or law. Insofar as the facts and law relating to any claim would preclude the city and its officials and employees from being completely indemnified by the permittee, the city and its officials and employees shall be partially indemnified by the permittee to the fullest extent permitted by law.
- (k) Failure to secure or maintain insurance. In the event a permittee fails to secure or maintain insurance in full compliance with this section, such permittee shall be obligated to indemnify the city pursuant to subdivision (j) of this section and/or pay the city all amounts arising from such failure, including but not limited any settlement or judgment paid by the city on an uninsured claim or action, plus a sum equal to the reasonable costs of defending such claim or action. The city's right to such amounts are additional to all other rights the city may have arising from a violation of these regulations or otherwise under the law.
- (1) Failure to enforce. A failure by the city or by the department to enforce any of the foregoing requirements shall not constitute a waiver of such requirement or any other requirement.

STATEMENT OF BASIS AND PURPOSE

The foregoing rule is promulgated pursuant to the authority of the Commissioner of Buildings under Sections 643 and 1043(a) of the New York City Charter and Sections 28-103.15 and 28-105.12.7 and 28-105.12.7.1 of the NYC Administrative Code.

The Department of Buildings is authorized to promulgate rules to implement the New York City Construction Codes, including rules regarding insurance requirements for applicants for permits and permit renewals. This rule proposes to impose insurance requirements, including general liability, workers' compensation, and disability benefits insurance, on permittees performing construction and demolition work. It will also require that the City be an additional insured under the general liability policy. Pursuant to section 28-105.12.7.1, the rule proposes to take into consideration adjacent buildings and to set higher insurance requirements to afford protection to individuals and such

PURVIS PUSEY

QUALLO QUALLO QUAMIMG

RANDALL

RANDISI

RANKIN

RANDOLPH

PYLE

DESIREE

MATTIE

CHERYL

SAMANTHA P LEDWIM

SHERNELL

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL 9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

SPOLT.

9POLL

JILL

SHIRLEY

CATHERIN J

MAURICE Q

adjacent or nearby properties. The proposal advances public safety by assuring that persons or entities seeking permits have appropriate and adequate insurance coverage and by setting consistent standards for the required insurance policy type and amount.

SPECIAL MATERIALS

COMPTROLLER

■ NOTICE

In accordance with Section 232 of the City Charter, the following table represents estimates of New York City's debt-incurring power as of July 1, 2010 and each of the three ensuing fiscal years.

(\$ in millions)

	July 1, 2010	July 1, 2011	July 1, 2012	July 1, 2013
Gross Statutory Debt-Incurring Power	\$76,224	\$75,984	\$76,420	\$77,615
Actual Bonds Outstanding as of June 30 (net) ^b Plus New Capital Commitments ^c	40,982	39,241	37,122	35,004
FY 2011 FY 2012 FY 2013		7,560	7,560 5,039	7,560 5,039
Less: Appropriations	(1,750)	(2,130)	(2,128)	4,420 (2,093)
Incremental NYCTFA Bonds Outstanding Above \$13.5 billion	906	1,530	1,030	391
Subtotal: Net Funded Debt Against the Limit	\$40,138	\$46,201	\$48,623	\$50,321
Plus: Contract and Other Liability	9,745	9,745	9,745	9,745
Subtotal: Total Indebtedness Against the Limit	\$49,883	\$55,946	\$58,368	\$60,066
Remaining Debt-Incurring Power within the General Debt Limit	\$26,341	\$20,038	\$18,052	\$17,549

- a FYs 2012 through 2014 debt limits are based on the NYC Comptroller's Office forecast of billable assessed value and related full market value of real property estimates.
- ^b Net adjusted for Original Issue Discount, Capital Appreciation Bonds, GO bonds issued for the water and sewer system, Business Improvement District debt, and cash on hand.
- $^{\rm c}$ Reflects Capital Commitments as of the FY 2011 September Capital Commitment Plan (released in September 2010) and includes cost of issuance and certain Inter-Fund Agreements. In July 2009, the State Legislature included future debt of the NYCTFA PIT bonds under the general debt limit, thus capital commitments will be funded by the NYCTFA as well.

NOTE: The Debt Affordability Statement released by the City in May, 2010 presents data for the last day of each fiscal year, June 30th, instead of the first day of each fiscal year, July 1, as reflected in this table. The City's Debt Affordability Statement forecasts that indebtedness would be below the general debt limit by \$19.11 billion at the end of FY 2010.

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

appointed

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

☞ d1

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

09/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

09/01/10 01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES:

YES

SOURCE: NYC Comptroller's Office and the NYC Office of Management & Budget.

\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000

\$1.0000 \$1.0000

\$1.0000

CHANGES IN PERSONNEL

PUGH

PUGH

PULASKI

PULICE

PUNTER

KASHUN

TYESHA

BARBARA

TREMAYNE

Susan

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

9POLL

s

QUAN QUATTLEBAUM AZARIA RAYMOND \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 BOARD OF ELECTION POLL WORKERS 9POLL FOR PERIOD ENDING 10/29/10 TITLE 9POLL OUENTIN MARIA 9POLL QUERCIA QUEZADA CATERINA R EDUARDO \$1.0000 \$1.0000 NAME NUM SALARY ACTION PROV EFF DATE 9POLL PLASENCIA PLATT POINVIL 9POLL 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 SATURNIN 9POLL MIRIAM L DEBORAH E OUIANES 9POLL \$1.0000 QUICK-PASS QUINLAN DOMINIQU N MAURICE A \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 9POLL RALPH 9POLL APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 POLANCO POLANCO APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10 CARMEN 9POLL \$1.0000 9POLL CARMEN 9POLL \$1.0000 OUINN SHERLYN 9POLL QUINONES QUINONES 9POLL 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 POLANCO MARITZA R 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES JESSICA POLANCO POLLARD MELISSA JUSTIN 9POLL 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 OMAR QUINTANA QUINTANA ANTONIA 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 01/01/10 POLLIDORE HAKEEM 9POLL APPOINTED YES GLADYS 9POLL POLYCARPE POMPOSELLO APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 RACHEL 9POLL \$1.0000 QUINTER DANIEL 9POLL PAUL 9POLL \$1.0000 QUINTERO JOSE A R 9POLL \$1.0000 NICHOLAS P APPOINTED YES YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10 PONCEAU 9POLL \$1,0000 QUIROZ APPOINTED APPOINTED PONDEXTER DENISE \$1.0000 QURESHI FEHMINA 9POLL \$1.0000 RABINOVICH \$1.0000 \$1.0000 PONOMAREV MARY 9POLL \$1.0000 ROZA 9POLL RACENSTEIN RACHELL YES YES YES PONSIGLIONE LOUIS 01/01/10 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED NATALIE CHERYLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 9POLL \$1.0000 TIMOTHY 01/01/10 RADA RADA \$1.0000 \$1.0000 PONZONI 9POLL APPOINTED RONALD \$1.0000 HASSAN 9POLL YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 \$1.0000 APPOINTED POOLE MICHAEL 9POLL VINCENT GOBIN CRYSTAL \$1.0000 RADCLIFF LAKEISHA 9POLL \$1.0000 CRYSTAL A JENNIFER A MARYANN B ANNETTE E AKWASIBA E \$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000 01/01/10 POPE 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES RADCLIFFE 9POLL APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES POPE 9POLL 9POLL \$1.0000 01/01/10 RADELLANT 9POLL \$1.0000 POPOLO RADER RUSSELL L 9POLL 9POLL .0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 \$1 0000 PORTER CARMEN 9POLL APPOINTED 01/01/10 В YES RAGHUNATH NARENDRA 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 PORTER CAROL 9POLL RAGHUNATH SADANA 9POLL \$1.0000 PORTER EMORY 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAGOZZINO GINA 9POLL \$1.0000 YES YES PORTER NICOLE 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 PHILIP 0 RAGUSO 9POLL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 TIERRA 9POLL APPOINTED RAHIMI SOHAILA 9POLL \$1.0000 ELIZABET J PORTERFIELD 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAHMAN RAHMAN MOHAMMAD M SHAHINA .0000 9POLL 9POLL APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 01/01/10 01/01/10 JEAN ARLENE .0000 9POLL \$1.0000 POSPISIL \$1.0000 \$1.0000 RAIHL ASHLEY 9POLL APPOINTED POSTMAN BRIAN 9POLL \$1.0000 YES 01/01/10 JANET APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES TRACEY .0000 01/01/10 RAINER LOUIS 9POLL \$1.0000 YVONNE 01/01/10 \$1.0000 POTTER 9POLL \$1.0000 RAINES VANDERLY 9POLL YES YES YES POUPPIRT CHRISTOP 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 RAINS AMANDA 01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10 APPOINTED APPOINTED RAKHTENBERG ARIC 9POLL \$1.0000 **POVERAMO** 9POLL NATALIE \$1.0000 RAMA IRMA 9POLL \$1.0000 YES YES RAMDIHOLL POWELL ANTWANA 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 RAJOR RAMGOOLAM PADMAWAT 9POLL \$1.0000 POWELL LAKESA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAMIREZ CYNTHIA 9POLL \$1.0000 POWELL PHYLLIS 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 09/01/10 RAMIREZ 9POLL \$1.0000 POYDRAS MILDRED RAMIREZ **JESSENIA** 9POLL \$1.0000 01/01/10 \$1.0000 APPOINTED PREMDAS NEVILLE 9POLL \$1.0000 YES RAMIREZ 9POLL LUZ PREVENDOCKT MIGUEL ALISON 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAMIREZ RAMIREZ WENDY 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 PREVETE THOMAS 9POLL \$1.0000 YES RAMIREZ WILLIAM 9POLL \$1.0000 PRICE CLIFTON 9POLL -0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAMME STEVEN \$1.0000 9POLL REGINALD PRICE RAMOS ANGELA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED 01/01/10 PRICE SUZANNE 9POLL \$1.0000 YES \$1,0000 RAMOS DAISY A 9POLL \$1.0000 PRICE WILLIAM 9POLL APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAMOS JEANNETT \$1.0000 9POLL YES TAMAR PRINCE RAMOS JORGE 9POLL \$1.0000 PRITCHETT VERCINIA 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 MARIELLY Y SHAWNTEL C RAMOS 9POLL \$1.0000 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 PROCTOR EVA RAMOS 9POLL BRUCE \$1.0000 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES PROFSKY RAMOS VINCENT N 9POLL \$1.0000 PROUDFOOT WANDA 9POLL \$1,0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 RAMOS RAMSEY .0000 R 9POLI .0000 APPOINTED YES 01/01/10 BRIAN 9POLL EDDA \$1.0000 CYNTHIA APPOINTED PRYEAR 9POLL \$1.0000 YES 01/01/10 RAMSEY LATISE 9POLL \$1.0000 THEODORE G 01/01/10 PUCKETT 9POLL \$1.0000 APPOINTED YES RANA RANCRUEL GUL LILI**ANA** 09/01/10 09/01/10

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

YES

YES

YES

YES

YES

01/01/10

01/01/10

01/01/10

\$1.0000

\$1,0000

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

\$1.0000

RANKINS RANSOM	ROBERTA OLIVIA J		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	JORGE L 9POLL LIVIA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RANSOM RANSON	TORY J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	LUCY 9POLL MARCOS A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RAPPOPORT RASHID	DIMITRY NAWAR S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	MARIA 9POLL MARIANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/21/10 01/01/10
RATCLIFF RAWLINS	JAMAR W		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	MELISSA N 9POLL MIRTHA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RAY RAY	KENZIE R MAUREEN		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	NILDA 9POLL ROBERT F 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RAY RAYNOR	NICOLE T JEFFREY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA RIVERA	SHANIA 9POLL VIVIAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RAZA RAZVI	HASSAN MOSAMMAT S	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERA JR RIVERS	CARLOS 9POLL KIMBERLY A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
READDON REAGAN	APRIL MARILYN B	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVERS RIVERS	PATRICIA 9POLL STEPHANI 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10
REAVES REAVIS	JACQUELI NATALIE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RIVIECCIO RIZVI	CARMEN I 9POLL FATIMA R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REDD REDDICK	GARRISON C	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBERSON ROBERT	SEAN E 9POLL MCCLELLA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/22/10
REDDICK REDDISH	RENEE MICHAEL D	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBERTIELLO ROBERTS	MARY JO 9POLL BRIAN C 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REDETYNE REDMOND	EUGENE DENISE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBERTS ROBERTS	CAROL E 9POLL KISHA C 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REDMOND REED	PEARSE F	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBERTS ROBERTS	PAULETTE 9POLL SHAQUILA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REED REED	DONIESHA D		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBERTSON ROBERTSON	LEONARD M 9POLL SHARI 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
REED REED	JOYCE R	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	AKEEMA 9POLL BETTY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REED REED	ROBERT R		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	CHRISTIA 9POLL CRYSTAL I 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REED REEDY	STEVEN H	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	DEVON K 9POLL ELAINE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
REESE REESE	ANDREW LISA N	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	FRANK L 9POLL JACQUELI 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REESE REGAN	PAULA PRINCESS C	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	JORISE N 9POLL JOYCE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REGINA REGIS	MARIA T		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	JOYCE B 9POLL KAREN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REGUERO REICH	EVETTE GERTRUDE S	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	LATIFA S 9POLL LAVONIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REID REID	ANGELA M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	MICHAEL J 9POLL SHANISA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REID REID	KENNETH SPARKLE T	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	SHANTIA T 9POLL SHAQUANA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REITZ RELYEA	CHRIS TINA M	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	SHARON E 9POLL SHIRLEY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RENA RENDINA	AYTELT ANTOINET	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBINSON ROBINSON	STEVEN 9POLL WARREN E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RENDINO RENE	MICHAEL A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBLES ROBLES	EDIT 9POLL MAGDA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RENEO RENNER	JOANN JENNY A	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROBLES ROBOTHAM ROCCO	STEVE D 9POLL GIOACCHI A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RESLIE RESTA	CALVIN H	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROCHBERGER ROCHEZ	MARK 9POLL JANETTE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RESTA RESTO REVELS	JOSE SASHA T	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	RODGERS RODGERS	DINDI 9POLL JULIANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
REY REY	JOSELINE JOSETTE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODNEY RODRIGUES	MARJORIE S 9POLL JESUS J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REY REYES	LUIS D		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	ABRAHAM H 9POLL ADRIANE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REYES REYES	ANDREW CARLOS	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	ALCIDES 9POLL ANA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
REYES REYES	CLARIBEL GLORIA E	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	ANNI 9POLL BENJAMIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REYES REYES	IVAN JEANETTE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	BERNARD H 9POLL CARMEN H 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REYES REYES	JUDITH KETZIE Y	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	CATHERIN 9POLL CHARLENE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REYES REYNOSO	MARINA FRANKLIN R	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	CHRISTIN I 9POLL CRISTAL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
REZNIK RHODES	MIKHAIL EVELINA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	DOROTHY A 9POLL ELIFAS D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RHYMER RIBAS	LISA ADRIANA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	EVELYN 9POLL EZEQUIAS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICCIARDI RICCIARDI	DANIEL J RALPH J	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	FRANK 9POLL GEORGE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICE RICE	EMMANUEL J		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	HECTOR J 9POLL ISSELLE M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICE RICE	JOANNA MARYANN P	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	IVANIA N 9POLL JENNIFER 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/22/10
RICE RICE	PENINSUL WILLIAM	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	JESUS J 9POLL JOSE L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICH RICHARD	DEBRA A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	JOSETTE 9POLL JUAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDS RICHARDS	ALAN E		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	JUANITA P 9POLL JUDITH M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
RICHARDS RICHARDS	CARLOS A	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	KELVIN 9POLL LUIS A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDS RICHARDS	EVELYN V KEMAR		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	LUZ 9POLL MAIA S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDS RICHARDSON	NATASHA O	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	MARCUS 9POLL MARIA T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDSON RICHARDSON	KEVIN KIMBERLY C	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	MAYRA 9POLL PATRICIA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDSON RICHARDSON	MARY E	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	PERLA L 9POLL PETER A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDSON RICHARDSON	PATRICIA SHEILA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	RANDY 9POLL RAQUEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHARDSON RICHEY	SHUSHANN TONYA M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	ROBERTO J 9POLL ROSANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICHMOND RICIGLIANO	ELIZABET NOREEN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	THOMAS 9POLL UNIKAH A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICIOPPO RICKS	JOHN DAVEAN E	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	VICTOR M 9POLL VICTOR M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RICKS RICKS	JEROME STEPHANI L	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIGUEZ RODRIGUEZ	YVETTE 9POLL YVONNE L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIDDICK RIDDICK	JASON K		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RODRIQUEZ RODRIQUEZ	STEPHANI 9POLL TYEESE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIDDICK DAVIS RIDDLE	ROBIN ANTHONY T	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROGEL ROGERS	HARRY 9POLL GLORIA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIDGES RIDLEY	FELICIA ANDREW	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10	ROGERS - MULDROW	JONATHAN L 9POLL EUNICE S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIELOFF RIETTIE	PAULINA ANDREA J		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROJAS ROJAS	EDGAR A 9POLL SHEILA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIGGIO RIGNACK	HUIJUN SUZETTE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROLDAN ROLDAN	MARGARIT 9POLL ROSE MAR 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIJO RIJO	JHON WENDY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROLFI ROLLING	DEJESUS 9POLL NOAH G 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RILES RILEY	CHARLENE CHARESE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10	ROLON ROMAN	NELSON A 9POLL CINDY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RILEY RILEY	DAVID E ERNESTIN	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROMAN ROMAN	DANIEL 9POLL JUAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RILEY RILEY	LESHAWN J YOLANDA N	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROMAN ROMAN	OMAR J 9POLL SULEKY S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIOS RIOS	EDGAR ELIZABET U		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROMAN ROMANO	VYREL M 9POLL PABLO M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIOS RIOS	JOANNA M	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROMERO	CIE S 9POLL CHARLENE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIOS RIOS	ROSA VICTOR	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/22/10	ROMERO RON	WILLIAM 9POLL NATALIE J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIOS RITCHIE	WANDA E BRYAN	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	RONEY ROSA	BRITTNEY M 9POLL DAVID 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVAS RIVAS	JUDITH VIANELA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSA ROSA	JASON 9POLL JESSICA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	ADA ALEJANDR	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSA ROSADO	YOLAINE 9POLL EDWARD J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	ALEX ANGEL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSADO ROSADO	NICHOLAS 9POLL SONIA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	ANGEL M ANITA	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSARIO ROSARIO	JACKELIN 9POLL NORMA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	ANTHONY CARLINA L		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSARIO ROSE	WANDA M 9POLL NADINE R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	CARMEN A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSELLO ROSEN	PRICILLA 9POLL MICHAEL L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	CARMEN N	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSENBLATT ROSENTHAL	JOEL 9POLL ROY E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	DANIEL E DELIA	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSS ROSS	ELEANOR 9POLL MILDRED 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA	DIANA ELEANOR G		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSS ROSS	REMMINGT 9POLL ROCHELLE T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA DIVERA	ELIZABET A GABRIEL L GAIL M	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROSSI ROTH	MICHAEL 9POLL RONALD 9POLL BRETT N 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA RIVERA	GAIL M GLADYS JACQUELI	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROTHMAN ROUNTREE ROUSSEL	BRETT N 9POLL REGINA 9POLL MICHAEL T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA RIVERA RIVERA	JAMAL JASMINE	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ROWE ROWE	CERENA 9POLL TRACY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
RIVERA	JORGE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	ROWE	TYANNE E 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10

ROYES	SANDRA J		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SCOTT	MARC K 91			YES	01/01/10
RUANE RUBALLO	ELIZABET M MADELINE	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SCOTT SCOTT	SHEILA 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUBIN RUBINO	HELEN R ROSINA L		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SCREEN SEALES		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUFF	CRYSTAL R	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SEALS	KEVIN 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
RUGGIERO RUIZ	MICHAEL LIZVETTE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SEALY SEATON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 10/20/10
RUIZ RUIZ	VIVIAN YVONNE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SEBASTIEN SEBASTIEN	NERIA 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUPCHAND	MIRANDA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SECK	HAMADOM 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
RUSSELL RUSSELL	CASSANDR M DANIELLE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SEETOE SEGAL		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUSSELL	DOMINIQU	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SEIDAWI	TAHER 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
RUSSELL RUSSELL	KEITH MARGARET A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/22/10	SELBY SELIVANOV		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUSSELL	MATTHEW M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SELLERS	VICTORIA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
RUSSELL RUSSELL	NEKENDRA S RONALD L		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SEPULVEDA SEPULVEDA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUSSELL RUSSELL	TEISHA TEREN S	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 09/01/10	SEPULVEDA SERAFINO		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUSSO	DONNA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SERIO	ANNE 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
RUSSO RUSSO	MARIANNE T STEPHANI	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SERRA SERRANO		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RUTIGLIANO	DOMENICO	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SERRANO	LUCY 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
RYAN RYAN	JUDITH A MARJORIE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SERRANO SERRANO		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
RYMER RYMER	ARLENE E TERESA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SETO SETO		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SABATINO	ANTOINET	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SEVER	RIZA N 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SABEL SACCO	FANYA ANGELINA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SEVERE SEVERIN		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SACCO	PAUL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SEVILLA	VICTOR O 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SACHER SACKEYFIO	AMY L MARGARET A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SEXTON SEXTON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAENZ	JESSICA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SFERRAZZA	CHRISTA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SAEZ SAIDI	RAYMOND A ABU-BAKR A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHABAZZ SHABAZZ		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAINTUS	DICKENS AIDA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHACKELFORD SHADIA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAINZ SAJKOSKI-MARENT			\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHAH		POLL \$1.0000		YES	09/01/10
SAKO SALAAM	GNAKALE A ABDUL H		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAH SHAH		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALAAM	LIONEL	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHAH	MAHENDRA K 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SALAM SALAS	ABDUL A LAURA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAH SHAH		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALAS-CASTRO	MIGUEL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	SHAHABUDDIN	MOHAMMED 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SALAZAR SALCEDO	BRYAN NOEL	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAHZAD SHALOM		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALDANA SALDANHA	DULCE M LENA A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAMEEM SHAMRAKOV		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALES	CESAR A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHANDS III	FREDDY 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SALIFU SALIY	MAHMUD A IRINA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHARPE SHAUKAT		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALLEY	BRIDGETT	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHAW	ANN 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SALLEY SALMAN	CARLA A YAMILE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAW SHAW		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SALOME	TOBY	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHAW	DEREK 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SALOMON SALTER	NATHALY ABBIE L		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHAW SHAW	TONYA S 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAMBOY SAMI	CHARLIE E AHMED M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHEA SHELTON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAMPSON	APRIL C	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHENG ZHENG	MIN 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SAMPSON SAMUEL	PEARL L PRESTINE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHEPHERD SHEPHERD		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
SAMUELS	CORLIESS A	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	10/22/10	SHEPHERD	ZELENE J 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SAMUELS SAN PIETRO	MAXINE FRANK	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHEPPARD SHEPPERSON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANCHEZ SANCHEZ	BERNICE DANIEL	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHERADE SHERMAN		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANCHEZ	DANIELA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHERROD	JOYCE 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANCHEZ SANCHEZ	FRANKLIN M JAMAL J	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHETA SHEWCZUK		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANCHEZ SANCHEZ	JHON E JULISSA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHI SHIM		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANCHEZ	MERCEDES	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHIMA	JOHN F 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANCHEZ SANCHEZ VELASQU	RICHARD NANETTE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHIMUNOVA SHINE		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANDERLIN	GLORIA A DEBORAH I		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10	SHLISELBERG SHLISELBERG		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANDERS SANDERS	DIAMOND	8POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	10/22/10	SHORDER	MD N 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANDERS SANDERS	HOLLY D JEFFREY	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SHORT SHUPP		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANDERS	THAIS	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SHVETZ	LUBA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANDHU SANDI	RAGHUBIR JEAN M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIBBLIES SIBBLIES		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANDOVAL	JUAN R DOMINIC		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIBBLIES	CYNTHIA 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANGINITO SANKS	CURTIS W	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIBELCAR SICILIA	ANTHONY 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANPIETRO SANSONE	JOSEPH A ELLEN A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SICILIA SIDDIQUI		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTANA	HANNIE M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIDDIQUI	NIDA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANTANA SANTANA	HORTENSI SONIA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIDOROWICZ SIEGLITZ		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTANA	TAMARA S	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIFAT	AKTER 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANTAPAU SANTIAGO	TOMASITA CHRISTOP	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIGNORIELLO SILBER		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTIAGO SANTIAGO	DIANA ELIEZER	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SILER SILFA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTIAGO	ELVIN	8POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10	SILLS	JESSICA L 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANTIAGO SANTIAGO	EMMA M FRANCISC S		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SILUNGAN SILVA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTIAGO	IDDIS M		\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SILVA		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10
SANTIAGO SANTIAGO	JACQUELI JENNIFER	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SILVA SILVA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTIAGO SANTIAGO	JOMARIE MICHELLE A	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SILVA SILVA		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTIAGO	OLGA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SILVER	CANDICE L 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANTIAGO-CLASS SANTILLI	JESUS SUSAN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SILVERMAN SILVESTRI		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTORO	DEBRA L ANNY H	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMBOLI	JESSICA D 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SANTOS SANTOS	CHRISTIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMMONS SIMMONS	BRIDGET 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SANTOS SAPARA	NURYS OLU	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMMONS SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAPP	FELICIA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10
SARAUW SARGEANT	KEVIN ANYA M	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10
SARKER SARKER	ARIFA I MOHAMMED A		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMMONS SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SARMA	POPI	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMMONS	JANINE 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/21/10
SARMIENTO SARMIENTO	ARAMIS ERIKA D	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMMONS SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SARMIN	FARHANA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMMONS		POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SATO SATO	KATSUMI LUBA	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10	SIMON		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10
SAUL SAULE	SUSAN L FABIO M	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMON SIMON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAUNDERS	DEIDRE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMONETTI	MICHAEL 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SAUNDERS SAURELUS	REBECCA L PAUL W		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMONETTI SIMONETTI JR		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAVAIN	ANNETTE J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMONETTI JR SIMPKINS	VIVIAN L 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SAVVIDES SAXTON	HARRY ADRIANNE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMPSON		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SAXTON SAXTON	LEROY D		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMPSON SIMS		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10
SBANO	NENA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMS	CYNTHIA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCAFE SCALI	DESIREE V YASMEN M		\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SIMS SIMS	DAMON 91 JOYCE A 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SCANTLEBURY	CHERYL A M	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SIMS	RAMONA O 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCARANGELLA SCARBOROUGH	ANNE R MARGUERI	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SING	KATHERIN L 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCARLETT SCHEIBER	DEROLL D LAWRENCE A	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SINGH SINGH		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SCHEMBARI	TERESA	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SINGH	GAITRIE 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCHETTINO SCHIMERT	ANNA KATHLEEN	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SINGH SINGH	KEVIN K 91 MAINAWAT 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SCHIUMO	LOUISE	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SINGHAM	NALA 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCHLEIFER SCHLESINGER	HERMAN DAVID	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SINGLETARY SINGLETON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SCHWARTZ SCHWEIS	LEE WILLIAM R	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SINGLETON SINGLETON		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10
SCIME	GLADYS	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SINGLETON	PRINCE C 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCIME SCIUTO	SANDRA R MAUREEN	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SINGLETON SIRGANT		POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
SCLAFANI SCOTLAND	CRISTA M DAVID G	9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SKEETE	JASMINE 91	POLL \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SCOTT	ERIK J	9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SKODACEK SLATER	RICHARD 91 EDA E 91	POLL \$1.0000 POLL \$1.0000		YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SCOTT SCOTT	JAMEL R LORRAINE	9POLL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SLATTERY		POLL \$1.0000		YES	01/01/10

SLAUGHTER	GYRENE M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STEWART	DILLEON 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SLAUGHTER SLAWENSKI	JOI A 9POLL JOHN W 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STEWART STEWART	NATALIE S 9POLL SALEISH M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SLAWENSKI	PAULINE A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STEWART	TALISA S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SLIGH	PARRISH 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10	STEWART	TONY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMALL SMALL	CLEONE 9POLL JEMMA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STIGLIANESE STILMAN	KEVIN 9POLL ELENA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMALL	MICHEL M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STITH	SHEWANDA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMALLS	ALBERT A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STLOUIS	DESMOND 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMALLS SMART	ALMA M 9POLL AKEILA S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STOKES STOKES	PATRICIA A 9POLL RITA V 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMART	DOROTHY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STONE	FRANCES 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMART	MATTHEW S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STORA	RICHARD J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMILOWITZ SMIRNOVA	JENNA N 9POLL SVETLANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STOREY STORY	LAWRENCE 9POLL CHRISTOP A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	AMANDA A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STORY	PRECIOUS H 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	ANGELA M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STOUTE	JEWELL A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	ANNIE L 9POLL ASHLEY A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STOVALL STOWE	PATRICIA F 9POLL FLOSSIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	CASEY L 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STPREUX	HILDEGAR J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	CHERYL A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STRAKER	JOSEPHIN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	CLAUDIA A 9POLL CORTNEY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10	STRAKHAN STRAUCH	SVETLANA 9POLL JEFFREY J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	DARLENE E 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STRAUSS	CAROL J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	DEBORAH A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STREETER	DAMON J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	DIANE 9POLL DIANE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STRICKLAND STROUD	LAREANER 9POLL JAMEKA T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	DIANE R 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STROUD	NASHEEN M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	DIANE S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	STUDENNY	ERIK A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	DIONNE 9POLL DONALD A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	STULTZ SU YON	KEITH S 9POLL MUI JIAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	FAYE H 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUAREZ	CRYSTAL L 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	GABRIELL M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUAREZ	HAYDEE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	GARY 9POLL JAMES 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SUGGS SUHR	WILLIAM M 9POLL LUANN T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	JESSIE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SULEIMAN	MOHAMAD A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	JOHN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SULLIVAN	SAMUEL G 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	KENNETH L 9POLL KIYA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SULTANA SULTANA	MUSARRAT 9POLL SALIMA F 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	LAKISHA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUMMERFORD	MIRIAM 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	LAURIE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUMMERVILLE	STEPHANI G 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	LISA M 9POLL LONDELL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SUMPTER SUNNY	ROSIALEE 9POLL MASTUFA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	NATASHA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SURDO	ELENA M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	PRISCILL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SURILLO SUPPALI.	ALEXANDR D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	RELISSA D 9POLL SALLY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SURPALL SUSSER	KIM T 9POLL MARGALIT 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	SAMANTHA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUTHERLAND	KELEISHA L 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	SAMMIE L 9POLL SHANESHA M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	SUTTER	RAMONA 9POLL BENGELEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	SHANESHA M 9POLL SHARON 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SUTTON SUTTON	BENGELEN 9POLL NAISHA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SMITH	STEPHANI D 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SUTTON	ROBERT E 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	STEPHANI R 9POLL TASSIA N 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	SUTTON	SANDRA B 9POLL STAREASH S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	TASSIA N 9POLL TIARA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SUTTON SWABY	STAREASH S 9POLL MARIA V 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	TYRICK 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SWAGGERTY	TROY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMITH	VERNELL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	SWAIN-ANDREWS	KEISHA 9POLL DENNIS A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SMITH SMITH	WILLIAM R 9POLL YVONNE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SWAN SWEAT	DENNIS A 9POLL ERIC M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SMITH	ZACHARY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SWEAT	KIANI 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMOOT	ALAN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	SWEETING SWINEY	LORRAINE C 9POLL MUTAKABB 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SMOOT SMOTHERS	TAMEKA 9POLL STEPHANI D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SYED	MUTAKABB 9POLL SHAZIB A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SNEAD	COURTNEY J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SYKES	JENNIFER N 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SNOPEK	THEODORE M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SYLVAN	TIMOTHY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SOBRA SOFO	MUSHTAQ J 9POLL STEVE F 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SYLVESTER SYLVESTER	JUDITH 9POLL VANESSA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOHIGIAN	LORETTA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SYVILLE	JERMAINE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOHM SOLANO	BARRY L 9POLL ADAM M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	SYVILLE SYVILLE	LESILE 9POLL SHANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SOLANO	ELIZABET 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	SZCZEPANSKY	PABLO P 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOLLAZZO	JOSEPH 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10	TAAFFE	RYAN E 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOLOMON	FRANKLIN 9POLL JOHNATHA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	TABO TABONE	MARILYN 9POLL PATRICIA A 8POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SOLORZANO SOLOW	JOHNATHA E 9POLL BARRY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAHER	PATRICIA A 8POLL MOHAMMAD A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/10 01/01/10
SOMEFUN	MARY 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TALINGDAN DOLMA	A JOANNE F A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10
SOOKHRAM	SUNIL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TALLERSON TAM	PHYLLIS 9POLL HELENA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SORGE SORIAL	DOUGLAS A 9POLL GEORGE E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAN	HELENA L 9POLL BENJAMIN W 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SORIANO	JAZMIN M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAN	WEI N 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SORICE SOSA	JOSEPHIN 9POLL LUZ 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TANAKA TANASE	THERESA 9POLL MARIUS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SOSA	PAUL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TANDIA	DADO 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOSTRES	LASHON 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TANG	CHIEN H 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOSTRES SOTIRAKIS	LYNDORA Y 9POLL SIA C 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TANG TANKS	CHRISTIN 9POLL SHINIQUA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SOTO	BIANCA J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TANKSLEY	KIMBERLY A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOTO	MADELYN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TARANTO	JOANNE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SOTO SOTO	MIKE 9POLL OMAR 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TARRATS TATE	VINCENT 9POLL TUNISIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SOUTHERLAND	ANDRE F 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TATSCHKE	LORENZO 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPANO	ANGELA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TATTOLI	JENNIFER L 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPEAKES SPEAKS	EMEKA A 9POLL EMMA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAVAREZ TAVAREZ	BERNARDA 9POLL JESSICA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SPEARS	JOHN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAVERAS	DAVID 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPECTOR	NANCY 9POLL ROBERT 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10	TAVERAS	MARIBEL 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
SPECTOR SPELLER	ROBERT 9POLL HELEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAYLOR TAYLOR	ALLEN A 9POLL CLARA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SPENCE	HOWARD F 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR	FRANCINE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPENCE SPENCER	VANESSA G 9POLL DORIS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAYLOR TAYLOR	HYACINTH R 9POLL JANELLE E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SPENCER	ELAINE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR	JANICE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPERLING SPICER	BARRY 9POLL NATALIE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAYLOR TAYLOR	KARISA N 9POLL LAVALENC S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SPICER	GREGORY C 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR	MICHAEL P 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPRATLEY	MELVIN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR	ORTEZ N 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
SPRINGER SQUASH	LISA 9POLL KADESHA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAYLOR TAYLOR	PATRICIA A 9POLL ROBERT 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
SQUASH	VENEZIA A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR	SANNYEL R 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
ST BERNARD	JOHN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TAYLOR TAYLOR	SAUNDRA 9POLL TYRONE D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
ST FORT ST HILLAIRE	SARAH J 9POLL VERON 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TAYLOR, JR.	MICHAEL A 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
ST. JUSTE	MARCIA B 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10	TEJEDA TELEMACO	MERCEDES 9POLL DIDNA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
ST. LOUIS	CAMILLA R 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TELL	RENIE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STALLWORTH STANDEN	DELORES 9POLL PATRICIA S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TEMNOROD TENENBAUM	ALEX 9POLL JUDY M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STANGELO	MARGARET 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TENZER TERRY	ROCHELLE 9POLL MICHAEL R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STARKE STARKMAN	CHARLES D 9POLL HELEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	TERRY	NATHANIE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STARKMAN STARKS	GLENER M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	TETTEH THEIN	ALEXANDE Z 9POLL SAMANTHA S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STARR	OTTO S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10	THELUS	MARIE J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STEDMAN STEELE	SUSAN C 9POLL DOLORES 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THEOBALD THERENCY	FELICIA 9POLL MARIE M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEELE	KAYLA S 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THEVENIN	FRANCESC T 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STEELE	MARTHA 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THIMOTHE THOMAS	JASMINE 9POLL ALLAHAVA H 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEELEHALEY STEFANOS	MARILESE S 9POLL ZUFAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THOMAS	ANNA M 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STEFANOS	RUTHANN 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	DANIEL 9POLL DANIEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEIN	ELLENSUE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	DELORES E 9POLL DEMETRIU D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEIN STEINBACH	ROSEMARI A 9POLL VICTOR 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THOMAS	DENISE D 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STEINER	NICHOLAS J 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	DISLIA M 9POLL DWAYNE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEMBRIDGE STENSON	ARSENIO L 9POLL JEFFREY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THOMAS	ELIZABET 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STENSON STERMAN	JEFFREY 9POLL IRWIN N 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	EUGENE F 9POLL GENEVA T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STERMAN	IRWIN N 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THOMAS	GISELLE 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
STEVENS STEWARD	MARVIN 9POLL GREG 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	HERLETHI 9POLL JACQUELI A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEWART	CHERYL D 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10	THOMAS THOMAS	JALESA C 9POLL JAY P 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
STEWART	DENNIS K 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10		2 E 2EOUH	41.000	TTTOTNIED	- 110	3±/ U1/ 1U

THOMAS THOMAS	JOHN N 9POLL KAMILA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VALLINOTO VALTSIS	ROSE 9POLL ANATOLY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	KEITH 9POLL KIMBERLY L 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VANCE VANTERPOOL	ANNA L 9POLL VERONICA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	LAMONTE 9POLL LENORE K 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VARELA VARGAS	LUCY 9POLL ALTAGRAC 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	MARGARET 9POLL MICHELE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VARGAS VARGAS	CARMEN 9POLL JONAH 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	RAYMOND R 9POLL RAYNESHA B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VARGAS VARGAS	KENNETH V 9POLL MILAGROS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	RHONDA A 9POLL RONDELL I 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VASKEVICH VASQUEZ	VICTOR 9POLL GLORIA I 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS	SHARDE P 9POLL TAMEKA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VASQUEZ VASQUEZ	LISETTE 9POLL NELLY E 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMAS THOMAS-WEST	THERESA A 9POLL MAXINE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VASQUEZ VASQUEZ VASQUEZ	ROBERT 9POLL SANDRA V 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPKINS THOMPSON	BIBI Z 9POLL ANDEWELE S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VASSER VAUGHS	CATHY 9POLL KORA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPSON THOMPSON	CATHERIN 9POLL CEOLA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 09/01/10	VAYNSHTEYN VAYNSHTEYN	JACOB 9POLL RICHARD A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPSON THOMPSON	ELINORA 9POLL LORETTA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VAZQUEZ	CARMEN E 9POLL ERIKA L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPSON THOMPSON	NICOL 9POLL PAMELA D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VAZQUEZ VAZQUEZ VAZQUEZ	FREDDIE 9POLL LUZ 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPSON THOMPSON	RAUL R 9POLL ROBIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VAZQUEZ	OLGA N 9POLL MACARIO 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMPSON	SHAWN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VAZQUEZ JR VCHECHIME VEERASAMI	MUSA C 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
THOMPSON THOMPSON	VERON S 9POLL	\$1.0000 RESIGNED	YES 09/26/10	VEGA	RONALD 9POLL ANGELICA J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THOMSON THORNTON	CARL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 10/21/10	VEGA VEGA	ASTRIC M 9POLL CARMEN M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
THORPE THORSEN	SONYA F 9POLL MIRANDA R 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VEGA VEGA	DIDIONIL 9POLL EDWIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIDONA TIDONA	FRANCINE 9POLL MARY B 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE \$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VEGA VELA	GRISELDA 9POLL GEORGE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIERNEY TILLERY	JERRY M 9POLL FRENDE T 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VELASQUEZ VELASQUEZ	MIRIAM I 9POLL PATRICIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TILLERY TILLMAN	NONA S 9POLL EVELYN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VELASQUEZ VELAZQUEZ	SHAUN 9POLL CONSUELA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TILLMAN TILLMAN	MARY L 9POLL SHIRLEY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VELAZQUEZ VELAZQUEZ	RAUL 9POLL SONIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIMMONS TIMMONS	DANA 9POLL EVANGELI D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VELEZ VELEZ	ANDRES J 9POLL CHRISTIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIMMONS TIMPANARO	TWILA 9POLL JOSEPH N 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	VELEZ VELEZ	FATIMA J 9POLL FELIX L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIMPONE TIRADO	STEVEN 9POLL MARGARIT 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VELEZ VELLON	GEORGE S 9POLL RAFAEL J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TIRICO TISSETTE	MARIE 9POLL EDUARDO 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VENABLE VENEZIANO	RACHELLE 9POLL CATHERIN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TJHOMAS TODD	DORIEL 9POLL CIDNI 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VENITO VENTURA	THOMAS H 9POLL JOHNNY J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TODD TOIGO	VANESSA M 9POLL JO ANNE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VENZEN VERAS	CHARLENE 9POLL LYDIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TOLBERT TOLBERT	HARRY J 9POLL LINDA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VERCY VERDEJO	WILLIAM E 9POLL RAYMOND 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TOLENTINO TOMO	JUANA 9POLL ANN F 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VERDI VERGONA VERNON	JOHN 9POLL JOHN S 9POLL SHEVELL S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TOMO TONEY	VINCENT J 9POLL LATOYA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10 YES 09/01/10	VERNON VERTUS VIALET	REGINALD 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TONEY TONG	SANDRA L 9POLL CURTIS 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10 YES 01/01/10	VIALET VICIOSO VIEAR	ROSETTA 9POLL ANGELICA 9POLL CHERYL A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 10/21/10 01/01/10
TONG TOONKEL	SAWYER 9POLL THELMA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VIEIRA VIERA	INGRID D 9POLL ANTONIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORELLI TORRELLAS	VIRGINIA 9POLL GINA I 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VIERA VIERA	JUAN 9POLL WILLIAM 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	AMANDA A 9POLL DAVID 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VIGNA VIGNALI	MICHAEL 9POLL BRIAN J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	HERBERT 9POLL HILDA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VIGNALI VIGO VIKSNE	JENNIFER M 9POLL VILNIS L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	JOSEPH 9POLL LETISHA A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VILLA VILLACIS	LEONARDO 9POLL PRISCILA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	LUIS D 9POLL MANUEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VILLALTA	MAURA R 9POLL VERONICA R 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	MANUEL A 9POLL MYRIAM I 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VILLAMAR VILLANUEVA VILLEGAS	LEONARDA 9POLL ELIZABET 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	NALINI 9POLL NORMA I 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VILLEGAS VILLI	SUSANA 9POLL LORI A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	ROBERT R 9POLL SYLVIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 10/20/10	VINCENT VINDIGNI	ALRISSA D 9POLL ANNA S 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TORRES	WANDA R 9POLL WILFREDO 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VINDIGNI VINOGRADOV VINSON	MAYA 9POLL AUDA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TORRES TOTH	YOLANDA 9POLL ANN M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VITALE VITALITI	FRANCINE 9POLL CARMEN F 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TOUZALIN-DEWINI TOWNES	D MICHELLE 9POLL RAHMAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VIZCAINO VLALUKIN	NELLY 9POLL ANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TOWNSEND TOYO	TIFFANY J 9POLL MYRLINE 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VOGEL VOLANTE	NADIA 9POLL ALFRED 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TOZIER TRACY	DIANE 9POLL ERIC T 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		VOLINO VONHALLE	FRANCES 9POLL MONICA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TRAHAN TRAMMELL	CHRISTIN A 9POLL NATALIA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	VONKLAUSSEN VUCETOVIC	RONALD 9POLL AMANDA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TRECIOKAS TREJOS	LAURA R 9POLL DALIBETA K 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED		WADDELL WADDELL	JARON L 9POLL NAQUAN R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TRENTACOSTA TRIMBLE	JOSEPH D 9POLL KIMBERLY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WADDELL WADE	RASHARD 9POLL COURTNEY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TRINIDAD TRINIDAD	ANGEL 9POLL ELIZABET 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WADE WADE	JUDY 9POLL JUDY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TRIPPARDELLA TRONCOSO	THERESA 9POLL MAGALY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WADE WADE	MAUREEN E 9POLL MICHAEL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TROTMAN TROUBLEFIELD	ELSIE E 9POLL MICHAEL D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WADE WALCOTT	WILLIE E 9POLL LOIS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TROWER TRUGLIO	CELESTIE B 9POLL CAROL G 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALCOTT	SHARON 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
TSE TSUI	ANDREW 9POLL ALINA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALDON	JESSE A 9POLL ILANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TUCKER TUCKER	CLARENCE 9POLL EMILYN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALDRON WALKER WALKER	SAUNDRA 9POLL ANGELINA M 9POLL DEVORAH Y 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TUCKER TUCKER	PATRICIA A 9POLL TONI S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALKER WALKER	HENRIETT 9POLL KENNETH R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TUCKER TUCKER	WAYNE P 9POLL WENDY A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALKER WALKER	LEANDRA 9POLL LORETTA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 09/01/10 01/01/10
TUELL TUFANO	KELLY D 9POLL DOLORES 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE \$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	WALKER WALKER	PERSIA 9POLL ROSALEE L 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TUFT TUITT TILLER	BETSY 9POLL TIARA C 9POLL FELICIA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTE \$1.0000 APPOINTE \$1.0000 APPOINTE	YES 01/01/10	WALKER WALKER	SHARON 9POLL SHENA R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TULLER TUNSTALL TURENNE	FELICIA E 9POLL OBBIE L 9POLL TERRY R 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALKER WALLACE	SHERLIE R 9POLL ALLAN P 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
TURENNE TURNER TURNER	DANIEL J 9POLL JAHOD 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALLACE WALLACE	ANDREW L 9POLL ANGELIQU D 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TURNER TURNER TURNER	SHAWANDA 9POLL STEPHEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALLACE WALLACE	BARBARA A 9POLL DAMIEN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TURNER TURNER TUZZI	WANDA L 9POLL PAMELA M 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALLACE WALLACE	DEBORAH A 9POLL JUDY 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TUZZIO TUZZIO TYLER	ANTOINET F 9POLL JANET M 8POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 10/20/10	WALLACE WALLACE	KELVIN J 9POLL NINOCHKA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TYLER TYLER TYLER	LIONEL 9POLL RAYMOND K 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALLETT WALLS	EAUGENA 9POLL CYNORA T 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TYSON TYSON	NILKA I 9POLL ROSAMUND 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALSH WALTERS	MARGARET T 9POLL DESMAN A 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
TYUS-BARNWELL UBINAS	ALIYA A 9POLL FELIX 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALTERS WALTON	LAWRENCE H 9POLL GENEFER 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
UCHUARI UDDIN	JOSE D 9POLL MOHAMMAD S 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WALTON WALTON	RACHAEL 9POLL THELMA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
ULLRICH URBINA	LORRAINE A 9POLL VALERIA P 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WANG WANG	CHAO 9POLL DIANA 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
URCIUOLI URENA	PHYLLIS 9POLL JOHANNA E 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WANG WANG	SAI HUA 9POLL TENG 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
URQUIOLA USMAN	JOAQUIN K 9POLL ADMAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WARD WARD	FARIDA 9POLL JAMEELAH R 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
USMAN USMANI	HAFIZ A 9POLL MOHAMMAD A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WARD WARD	LONNIE 9POLL MADELINE B 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10
USMAR UTSEY	ANUM 9POLL JEFFERY 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WARD WARDEN	MARY L 9POLL DORIS 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
UWANGUE VACCHIANO	RICHARD 9POLL VANESSA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 09/01/10	WARE WARF	QIANA M 9POLL SUSAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
VALDEZ VALENCIA	ROSA E 9POLL RUBEN D 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WARLICK WARNER	RAYMOND W 9POLL SEAN 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
VALENTIN VALENTIN	CHRISTOP M 9POLL LAURA R 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WARREN WASERSZTROM	KENYA 9POLL FELIPE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
VALENTIN VALENTINE	WANDA 9POLL ERIC 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WASERSZTROM WASHINGTON	TERESA 9POLL CHERYL 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
VALENTINE VALENZUELA	RICHARD P 9POLL DEYANIRA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10	WASHINGTON WASHINGTON	JESSICA N 9POLL JOYCE 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
VALENZUELA VALERIO	JOSE C 9POLL INOVA 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10 YES 01/01/10	WASHINGTON WASHINGTON	KEEYANA S 9POLL LYNELL J 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
VALERIO VALGEAN	ROSA M 9POLL VALERIE O 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED \$1.0000 APPOINTED	YES 01/01/10 YES 01/01/10	WASHINGTON WASHINGTON	LYNWOOD E 9POLL OLANDA H 9POLL	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
VALINOTI	MICHELIN A 9POLL	\$1.0000 APPOINTED		WASHINGTON	PAMELA E 9POLL	\$1.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10

WASHINGTON	PAUL		9POLL	:	\$1.0000	APP	DINTED	YES	01/01/10	WILSON	ALFONSA		POLL	\$1.00	000	APPOINTED	YES	01/01/10
WASHINGTON WASHINGTON WASHINGTON	ROSA RYAN SUSIE	E	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 10/22/10	WILSON WILSON WILSON	ALFREDO ALLISON BETTY	J 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WATELY WATERMAN	CAROLYN BRUCE JARMEL	A	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON WILSON	CHARLES DAVID DESTINY	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WATERS WATKINS WATSON	CORINE AURELIA		9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON	DOMINIQU	K 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WATSON WATSON WATTS	JASMINE ZENAIDA EILEEN		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON WILSON	DU'VAUGH JOHN KATHLEEN	W 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WATTS WATTS	JUSTIN KIM	D	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON	LAURYN LURLYN	91 E 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WEAVER WEAVER WEAVER	SHANEEQU TERRELL TIMOTHY	R	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON WILSON	LYNN MAXINE NIEMA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WEAVER WEBB WEBER	TONYA KIMBERLY CRISTOVA	0	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON WILSON	RITA SHARINE SHARON	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WEEKS WEICHUN	SHEILA JAY	T	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WILSON WILSON	STELLA TAMMY	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WEINSTEIN WEISBERG WEISNER	DONNA RA STELLA PAUL		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 10/22/10	WIMBERLY WIND WINKFIELD	DEWANIKA GERALD SHANIQUA	I 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WEISS WELCH	THOMAS BRITTNEY	7	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WINKLER WINSTON	AYLA LISA	91 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WELCH WELCH WELLINGS	ROGER TERASA PETER	E	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WINSTON WINTER WINTERS		91 A 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WELLS WEPPLER WEST	GILBERT RICHARD NELA		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WISE WITHERSPONN WITHERSPOON	CHARLENE ANGELINA ANWON	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WESTON WHALEY	WILHELME BRENDA	:	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WLADARCZYK WLODYGA	PETER KRYSTYNA	91 M 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WHEELER WHEELER WHEELER	EBONY EUGENE NORMAN	L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WOLFE WOLFE WOLFE	JOHN LISSA PAMELA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 10/20/10 01/01/10
WHIGHAM WHITE WHITE	CHERYL AIDAN ARLINE		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WONDEMAGEGNE WONG WONG		M 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE	BARBARA CAROL	A F	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APPO RES	DINTED IGNED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/26/10	WONG WONG	MEI YUK TAK KI	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE WHITE	CAROLYN CHERYL CHRISTOF	A	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WONG WOOD WOODEN	WING LINDA VANESSA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE WHITE	DANA EVELYN GLADYS		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WOODRUFF WOODS WOODS	GARRY EARL JACKIE	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE	LOLITA MADELINE	C	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP0 APP0	DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WOODS WOODSON	TANIA CARL	R 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE WHITE	ROSALYN RUBY SHAMEKA		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WOODWARD WOOLEY WORKMAN		S 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE WHITE	SHANEKA SHEMEQUA VALERIE	D	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WORRELL WORRELL WORRELL	ANDERSON MICHELLE TOMEEKA	E 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITE WHITE	WILLIAM YOLANDA		9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WORTHY WRIGHT	WILLIE CELESTE	91 A 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITEHEAD WHITFIELD WHITFIELD	MILDRED ETHEL RICKY	L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WRIGHT WRIGHT WRIGHT	CHRISTOP DANIEL DEBORAH	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WHITLEY-DUNSTON WHITTAKER	BERNARD LAUREL	M	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	WRIGHT WRIGHT	DERRICK ODELIA	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/20/10
WHITTEN WHITTINGHAM WIESEN	WILHELMI NIESHA WERNER	T K	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WRIGHT WRIGHT JR WU	AARON SHU	N 91 W 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10 01/01/10
WIGFALL WIGGINS WIGGINS	HAZEL CHARLENE KORDELIA	1	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WU WU WYATT	SUNG LIN WENHAO LISA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WIKE	HENRY HEIDE	C D	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 10/20/10	WYCHE WYCHE	CHAUNTE MARIE	D 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILKERSON WILKERSON WILKERSON	CARMEL EULA TENISHA	D S	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	WYRE XHAFA XU	TIFFANY ALBANA XUAN	91 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILKINS WILKINS WILKINS	DEBORAH DEBRAH SCOTTIE	L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YACSAVILCA YAN YANG	JANINE YU ZHEN CHRISTIN	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILKINSON WILLIAM	JANIS ROSARIO		9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	YANG YANG	FU-HSUAN TONY QIG	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	ALEXIS ALEXIS ALICE		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YANKAUSKAS YAREMBINSKY YASELLI		A 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	ANDREA ANDREW ANTHONY		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YASHAYEV YATES YATES	ARTEM JAHLEIDA RACEME	B 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	ARLENE BERNARD	M	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	10/22/10 09/01/10	YAU YAURI	JOHN NELLY	S 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	BETTY BEVERLY CLARISA		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YAVEL YE YEDOWITZ	JOHN XIAYAO VIRGINIA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	CRYSTAL CYNTHIA DARLENE	J	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YEE YEE YIN	CAROL ROBERT L KIT	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	DAVON DENISE	A	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	YING YIP	JING ZHO CHIU	91 H 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 09/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	DESMOND EDITH EDWARD	M C	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YNOA YOHANIS YORMARK	ALTAGRAC HARNET MELANIE	91 R 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	10/21/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	ELZOLLA EMMA GARRY		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 10/22/10 01/01/10	YOUNG YOUNG YOUNG	GREGORY JOHN LAURIEL	D 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	GLORIA IRVING JAMES	L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YOUNG YOUNG YOUNG	MYRON RENETTE RUFUS	91 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	JANEL JASON	G M	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	YOUNG YOUNG	SHIMEAM TIMOTHY	91 K 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	JENINE JERICA JOHN	J	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YOUNG YOW YU	ZAYNA YVONNE HUI	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	JUDITH KARIMA KARL	A	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	YU YU YUSKIEWICZ	JEFFREY XIAO WEN VIRGINIA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	KATHERIN LEANDRA	M	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ZABOKLICKI ZALKIN	MACIEJ SARA	K 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	LEWQUAY LORETTA LYNETTE		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZAMOR ZANZONICO ZAR	VALERIE ARCHIE SYLVIA	91 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	MARCIA MARGARET MARGARET	!	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZAYAS ZEIGLER ZEIGLER	JULIO ANDRE DENNIS	M 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	MARLENE MARRIA	J	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ZEIGLER ZEIGLER	MONICA PATINA	Y 91 D 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	MICHELLE NADINE NAOMI	A	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZEIMAN ZEIS ZHANG	HERBERT CAREN GE	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	NATAKI NETTIE OLIVE		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHANG ZHANG ZHANG	JAY MICHAEL MICHAEL	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	PAMELA PATRICE PHILLIP	Y G	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHANG ZHAO	XUE AMY RUI XIAN	B 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	PRECIOUS RENEE	C N	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHAO ZHAO ZHAO	RUIXING XIU LAN	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	ROBERT SENIHIA SHANITA	L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHARG ZHENG ZHENG	HUITING KU FANG MIN SHEN	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	SHARON SHINDAYA	A	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHENG ZHENG	NANSHUN WEN	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	SHIRLEY STEPHAIN TANYA	D	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHI ZHONG ZHONG	QIN	J 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	TANYA TASIHA TERRY	E	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHONG ZHOU ZHU	WENXIONG JIANHE JIM	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	TIFFANY TODD	В	9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10	ZHU ZHU	WENDY XIUJUN	91 91	POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS	TURNER VALERIE VAN		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZIGLAR ZIMOVEYSEOVA ZINNERMON	ANNA LARISA DWAYNE	91 91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	09/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS WILLIAMS WILLIAMS-PEREIR	WANDA YVONNE DARRYL		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP	OINTED OINTED OINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	ZIPPO ZOHA ZUMBA	LOUIS NAZNEEN LILIANA	91	POLL POLL POLL	\$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	000	APPOINTED APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10
WILLIAMS-PEREIR WILLIAMS-SIMMON WILLIAMSON	DOROTHY		9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10			C	OMMUNITY OR PERIOD	COLLEGE	(BRONX	:)		•
WILLINS WILLIS WILLIS	CARLSON ADRIENNE DOROTHY	E L	9POLL 9POLL 9POLL	:	\$1.0000 \$1.0000 \$1.0000	APP(DINTED DINTED DINTED	YES YES YES	01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10 01/01/10	NAME ADEYEMI	AMINAT	T	ITLE	SALARY \$9.96		ACTION APPOINTED	PROV YES	EFF DATE 09/20/10
WILSON	AIDA		9POLL		\$1.0000		DINTED	YES	10/20/10	AKINGBADE			0102	\$14.00		APPOINTED	YES	10/03/10

3404						ТН	E CITY I				
BARBUZZE	MICHAEL	Α	91717	\$343.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/20/10				
DEJESUS-MARTINE EDWARDS	LILLIAN GAIL		04294 04625	\$48.6300 \$33.1800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/26/10 10/09/10				
FILION	HEIDI	_	10102	\$18.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/12/10				
FISHER JOHNSON	NICOLE ANTHONY	s	10102 80535	\$10.0000 \$35069.0000	APPOINTED PROMOTED	YES NO	10/20/10 10/24/10				
KNOX LIZ	JONELLE JOSE	Е	04688 04844	\$38.9100 \$40723.0000	APPOINTED TRANSFER	YES NO	10/03/10 10/17/10				
MAKSUTI	PASHK	_	04862	\$32525.0000	DECREASE	YES	10/24/10				
MOLINA MORRISHOW	ARIANA ALBERT	М	10102 04601	\$11.0000 \$25.6000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/12/10 10/07/10				
PAYNE PEREYRA	MICHELLE DEIRA	Y	10102 04973	\$10.0000 \$65000.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/03/10 10/20/10				
PINCKNEY	KERIC	J	80535	\$35069.0000	PROMOTED	NO	10/24/10				
RODRIGUEZ-ORJUE SANTIAGO	JOSE MARISOL	L	10102 04802	\$12.0000 \$31723.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES YES	09/27/10 07/20/10				
SILVERMAN VELAZOUEZ	LISA WILLIAM	R	04294 04862	\$48.6300 \$28782.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/26/10				
VELAZQUEZ WILLIAM 04862 \$28782.0000 APPOINTED YES 10/24/10 COMMUNITY COLLEGE (QUEENSBORO) FOR PERIOD ENDING 10/29/10											
NAME			TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	_PROV_	EFF DATE				
ANO	JASON	D	04625	\$33.1800	APPOINTED	YES	10/01/10				
ASONYE BERKHOUT	RAQUEL BJORN	Е	10102 04607	\$11.1100 \$73.5300	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/27/10 08/26/10				
CHAWDHURY CRUZ	ANN-MARI FELIX		10102 04099	\$10.9900 \$53032.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/20/10 10/17/10				
CUTRONE	JAMES	J	04609	\$64.8400	APPOINTED	YES	08/26/10				
FETIK FREEDGOOD	EMILIE LAURA	G	04801 04008	\$60818.0000 \$74133.0000	APPOINTED RETIRED	NO YES	09/14/10 10/26/10				
GAO GILLES	WEI JEANNIE		04625 10102	\$33.1800 \$12.1800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 10/26/10				
HOLFORD	JAMES	D	90698	\$198.8800	APPOINTED	YES	10/19/10				
JAMAL KOZAKIS	MOHAMMAD TANYA	R A	10102 10102	\$11.2500 \$10.9900	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/15/10 10/02/10				
KUNDU LASH	GOUTAM GLENNA		10102 04099	\$10.9900 \$74133.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/18/10 10/24/10				
LEE	KI HWA		10102	\$18.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/04/10				
LEE MCDONALD	VINSON NOEL	G	04625 10102	\$45.0000 \$10.9900	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/01/10 10/13/10				
NEGOVETTI PETZ	GIANNA CHARLES		04804 04099	\$45748.0000 \$64956.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	NO YES	10/15/10 10/12/10				
ROBINS	ANDREW	M	10102	\$10.9900	APPOINTED	YES	10/04/10				
SAHADEO SANCHEZ	SHARINA LENNY	C	10102 04802	\$21.3400 \$31723.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	08/09/10 10/20/10				
SCHEIDELER	DAVID	A	10102	\$21.3400	APPOINTED	YES	09/14/10				
SMITHSON SWEENEY	ANDRE DANIEL	H A	10102 04625	\$21.3400 \$33.1800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/09/10 09/01/10				
WHITE WITTIG	DAVID JEAN	A M	90698 04804	\$198.8800 \$42442.0000	APPOINTED INCREASE	YES NO	10/24/10 10/19/10				
		_					, ,				
				Y COLLEGE (KINGSE RIOD ENDING 10/29							
NAME			TITLE NUM	SALARY	ACTION	PROV	EFF DATE				
ABEL	ROBERT	J	04294	\$109.4175	APPOINTED	YES	10/24/10				
ADEBAYO ALLEN	ADEYINKA MARSHA	A	10101 04294	\$8.0000 \$125.0486	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/12/10 09/26/10				
AYRAPETOV BARCO	ALEKSAND RICARDO	E	10102 10101	\$11.1100 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/21/10 10/06/10				
BROOKS	RASHIDA JEAN MAR	T	10101	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/05/10				
CADET CAMARDESI	KIM	Α	10101 10102	\$8.0000 \$10.9900	APPOINTED RESIGNED	YES YES	09/11/10 10/03/10				
CHASE CLARK-REANEY	LANSING RODKHA	Α	04625 10101	\$23.5450 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/10/10 10/12/10				
COURTIEN COURTIEN	KATHERIN	A	04294	\$97.2600	APPOINTED	YES	09/26/10				
CRUPI	KATHERIN JOYCE	S	04689 04294	\$38.9100 \$27.7886	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	08/24/10 09/26/10				
CUCCIA	VINCENT		04294	\$77.7617	APPOINTED	YES	09/26/10				
D'ARANCIO DESIRE	NORMA LUDNIE		10101 10102	\$8.0000 \$10.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/17/10 09/26/10				
DIMARZO	LAURA	D	10102	\$9.7200	RESIGNED	YES	10/17/10				
EDWARDS FIGUEROA	BESSIE CELENE	R	04625 10101	\$46.8900 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/10/10 10/07/10				
FLUNORY	MARIO	C	10101	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/29/10				
FOX GARDNER	ELICIA TIA	В	04293 10101	\$126.0514 \$8.0000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	09/26/10 10/19/10				
GILLESPIE	MARY	J	10101	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/13/10				
GREENWOOD	BONNIE		10102	\$9.7200	APPOINTED	YES YES	10/03/10				
HARRIS HYLTON	ERLEEN MAXINE	E	04625 04294	\$23.5450 \$121.5750	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	10/10/10 10/24/10				
IMPERATO	TRACY	E	04294	\$125.0486	APPOINTED	YES	09/26/10				
IRELAND KAILA	GAVIN ILARI	Т	10102 04294	\$10.9900 \$97.2600	RESIGNED APPOINTED	YES YES	06/13/10 09/26/10				
KHEYSON	RENATA		04294	\$55.5771	APPOINTED	YES	09/26/10				
KING KLOPPENBURG	SADDECKY GUY	В	10101 04294	\$8.0000 \$43.2267	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/17/10 09/26/10				
KOVARDINSKAYA	YULIA	_	04625	\$10.6176	APPOINTED	YES	10/10/10				
LAM	HIU CHUN ROSE		10102 04625	\$11.1100 \$33.1800	APPOINTED	YES YES	09/17/10 09/19/10				
LAVORATA LEONCE	KWAYNE	С	10102	\$33.1800	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES	10/03/10				
LI	EVELYN	2.5	10101	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/05/10				
LOPEZ MALDONADO	HEIDI DAIANA	М	04097 10101	\$82299.0000 \$8.0000	INCREASE APPOINTED	YES YES	10/03/10 09/30/10				
MCCOY	LARRY	D	10101	\$8.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/12/10				
MCKEWN MCLEAN	SHAWANNA QUESHAWN		10101 10101	\$8.0000 \$8.000	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	10/17/10 10/08/10				
MCLELLAN	MOYA		04626	\$106.4492	RESIGNED	YES	10/17/10				
MENDEZ-JIMENEZ MONSANTO	MELISSA AKIN	6 Y	10102 10102	\$20.9100 \$9.7200	APPOINTED APPOINTED	YES YES	07/01/10 10/06/10				

COMMUNITY COLLEGE (MANHATTAN) FOR PERIOD ENDING 10/29/10

\$9.7200

\$8.0000 \$13.2720 \$58893.0000

\$8.0000 \$125.0486

\$60.0326

\$8.7098

\$9.7200

\$14.4464 \$21.6133

\$8.0000

\$8.0000

\$9.7200

\$8.0000

\$8,0000

\$8.0000

\$8,0000

\$11.1100 \$30.4150

\$8.0000

\$8.0000

\$33.1800

10102

10101

04017

10101

04689

04625

10102

04689 04294

10101

10101

10102

10101 10101

10101

10101

10101

10102 04625

10101

10101

10102

04294 04294

N S

S 04294

M

KAMINI

HALLORY

SVITLANA JASON

BERTHOLI E

FALLON S JENIFFER P

MARGARET A

ESTIVISA

EDWIN

RENEE

JOSEPH

ESTHER GARY

WILLIAM AMY HALV-THI

ALEXANDE M JENNIFER C

MAKEYSHA L

HAYDEN A IMMACOLA P

SASHA

AMY

KEVIN

KEVIN

CHARMAIN R

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED

APPOINTED DECREASE

DECREASE

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

YES YES

YES

10/06/10

10/17/10 10/24/10 10/17/10

10/05/10 09/26/10 09/26/10

10/10/10 10/03/10

04/01/10

09/26/10 09/26/10

10/15/10

10/13/10 10/03/10 10/03/10

09/12/10 10/14/10

10/06/10

10/12/10 10/12/10

10/12/10

09/17/10 10/10/10

10/19/10

10/07/10

10/10/10

09/03/10

10/24/10 09/26/10

09/26/10

MONSANTO

PELEKHACH PERS

PREZIOTTI QUEVEDO VARGAS

MURLEE

PIERRE

RAMON

REDDAN

SHEMESH

SISSELMAN SOLBERG

STRONGBO

TORRES VANG

WIELAND

WOODMAN

ZAVAGLIA

CUSMA

DEDES

D'AMATO

VIAU

SILVER

RICHARDSON

PAUL

TITLE NAME NUM SALARY ACTION PROV EFF DATE \$15.0000 \$9.9600 09/01/10 09/03/10 ACUNA DURAN ADEDEJI WILSON ABRAHAM APPOINTED APPOINTED YES YES 10102 ALCANTARA APPOINTED ANGEL 10102 \$9.9600 YES 09/03/10 08/15/10 ANDERSON MIA 04294 \$75.6467 APPOINTED YES ANDERSON THEODORE C 04294 \$112.3667 DECREASE YES 09/26/10 NEIL APPLEBAUM 04294 \$94.1500 INCREASE YES 08/15/10 Α MARGARET \$44,1200 APPOINTED 08/18/10 BARROW 04687 YES BRITANICO \$77.2065 INCREASE 10/24/10 JOSEPHIN M 04607 YES BROWN APPOINTED DWAYNE 10102 \$10.0000 YES 09/20/10 CARDENAS MICHAEL 10102 \$10,0000 APPOINTED YES 09/20/10 APPOINTED 09/01/10 CAREY WAYNE 04625 \$40.0000 YES CHANG EMMY 04294 \$32.4200 APPOINTED YES 08/15/10 10/24/10 CHOI FELICE 04716 \$128.2400 DECREASE YES APPOINTED 09/20/10 CUI 10102 \$10.0000 YES CUNNINGHAM KATHY Е 04294 \$80.9040 INCREASE YES 10/24/10

\$9.9600

\$50.0194 \$43.2267

\$32.4200

EDDY	ECCLESIA		10102	\$9.9600	APPOINTED	YES	10/04/10
EDWARDS	ASHLEY	N	04865	\$32571.0000	APPOINTED	NO	10/17/10
ERSTENYUK	LIANA		10102	\$9.9600	APPOINTED	YES	09/20/10
FELIX	PHILIP		10102	\$9.9600	APPOINTED	YES	09/16/10
FINGERHUT	CHARLES		04293	\$49.1657	DECREASE	YES	10/24/10
FORBES-WASHINGT	SAVANNA	L	04294	\$41.6828	APPOINTED	YES	10/24/10
GADDY	THOMAS	L	04685	\$32571.0000	APPOINTED	NO	10/17/10
GARCIA	RAMON	F	04625	\$37.7500	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10
GERSON	ARON	M	04294	\$33.7100	DECREASE	YES	09/26/10
GLOVER	SHAUN	ĸ	04865	\$32571.0000	TERMINATED	NO	10/05/10
GUTIERREZ	MILDRED		10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	10/19/10
HANSOTTE	JERRY		10102	\$10.0000	APPOINTED	YES	09/20/10
HEYWARD	MARY	J	04294	\$87.9360	INCREASE	YES	10/24/10
HOUSTON	PRUDENCE		10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	10/25/10
ISAACMAN	STEVEN		04294	\$112.3667	DECREASE	YES	10/24/10
JIANG	CATHERIN	Q	04625	\$42.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/02/10
JOHNSON	CLAURENC		10102	\$15.0000	APPOINTED	YES	08/11/10
KABORE	SALIF		10102	\$9.9600	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/10
KAPLAN	LISA	M	04294	\$108.0667	APPOINTED	YES	08/15/10
KEE	LORI ANN		04294	\$43.3414	DECREASE	YES	10/24/10
KERTEZ	KATHARIN	н	04294	\$41.6828	APPOINTED	YES	10/24/10
LALANNE	ANNE	L	10102	\$10.6500	APPOINTED	YES	09/01/10
LUO	MEIGING		10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	10/06/10
MALDONADO	SANDRA		04294	\$77.8080	INCREASE	YES	10/24/10
MALINOWSKI	ANETA		10102	\$9.9600	APPOINTED	YES	09/03/10
MAN	LAI	I	04294	\$41.6828	APPOINTED	YES	10/24/10
MANHEIMER-TAYLO	ALEXEI	В	04294	\$43.2267	APPOINTED	YES	08/15/10
MARIN	LUCIA	Y	10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	09/22/10
MARTE	RIKELMI		10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	10/28/10
MARTINEZ	ROSA		10102	\$9.8500	APPOINTED	YES	10/04/10
MASSARA	MARCELLE		04293	\$74.7804	DECREASE	YES	10/24/10
MCDONNELL	LINDA	н	04625	\$40.0000	APPOINTED	YES	10/03/10

LATE NOTICES

HEALTH AND HOSPITALS CORPORATION

■ SOLICITATIONS

 $Services\ (Other\ Than\ Human\ Services)$

BID EXTENSION: AUTOMATIC DOOR MAINTENANCE – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# 231-11-021 – DUE 12-17-10 AT 10:30 A.M. – Bid document fee \$25.00 per set (check or money order) made payable to NYCHHC for hard copy. Copy of bid document can also be obtained free of charge by e-mailing Deborah Royster at Deborah.Royster@nychhc.org. There will be a site visit scheduled for December 8, 2010 at 10:00 A.M. located at Woodhull Medical and Mental Health Center, 760 Broadway, Room 1BC04, Brooklyn, NY 11206.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. North Brooklyn Health Network, 100 North Portland Avenue, Rm. C-32, Brooklyn, NY 11205. Deborah Royster (718) 260-7694, fax: (718) 260-7619, Deborah.Royster@nychhe.org

LOFT BOARD

■ PUBLIC MEETING

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN PURSUANT TO ARTICLE 7 OF THE PUBLIC OFFICERS LAW that the New York City Loft Board will have its monthly Board meeting on **Thursday December 9, 2010.** The meeting will be held at **2 P.M. at Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, 1st Floor, New York, NY.** The proposed agenda will include cases and general business.

☞ d1-3

SCHOOL CONSTRUCTION AUTHORITY

CONTRACT ADMINISTRATION

SOLICITATIONS

Construction Related Services

IPSURVEILLANCE CAMERAS – Competitive Sealed Bids – PIN# SCA11-13667D-1 – DUE 12-22-10 AT 2:00 P.M. – Non-refundable bid document charge: \$100.00, certified check or money order only. Make payable to the New York City School Construction Authority. Bidders must be pre-qualified by the SCA.

Use the following address unless otherwise specified in notice, to secure, examine or submit bid/proposal documents, vendor pre-qualification and other forms; specifications/blueprints; other information; and for opening and reading of bids at date and time specified above. School Construction Authority, Plans Room Window, Room# 1046, 30-30 Thomson Avenue, Long Island City, NY 11101. Stacia Edwards (718) 752-5849, sedwards@nycsca.org

AGENCY PUBLIC HEARINGS ON CONTRACT AWARDS

"These Hearings may be cablecast on NYC TV Channel 74 on Sundays, from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. For more information, visit: www.nyc.gov/tv" NOTE: Individuals requesting Sign Language Interpreters should contact the Mayor's Office of Contract Services, Public Hearings Unit, 253 Broadway, 9th Floor, New York, N.Y. 10007, (212) 788-7490, no later than SEVEN (7) BUSINESS DAYS PRIOR TO THE PUBLIC HEARING. TDD users should call Verizon relay services.

OFFICE OF THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE COORDINATOR

■ PUBLIC HEARINGS

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Contract Public Hearing will be held on Thursday, December 2, 2010, in Spector Hall, 22 Reade Street, Main Floor, Borough of Manhattan, commencing at 10:00 A.M. on the following:

IN THE MATTER of a proposed contract between the Criminal Justice Coordinator's Office and The Legal Aid Society, 199 Water Street, 5th Floor, New York, NY 10038, for the provision of indigent criminal defense representation in Richmond County. The contract shall be in an amount not to exceed \$7,000,000. The contract term shall be from July 1, 2011 to June 30, 2013. There will be two, two year options to renew from July 1, 2013 to June 30, 2015 and July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2017. E-PIN#: 00211P0004.

The proposed contractor was selected via Competitive Sealed Proposals in accordance with Section 3-03 of the Procurement Policy Board Rules.

A draft copy of the proposed contract is available for public inspection at the Office of the Criminal Justice Coordinator, One Centre Street, 10th Floor North, New York, NY 10007, from December 1, 2010 to December 2, 2010 from 9:00 A.M. to 12:00 P.M. and from 2:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M.